Contents
Index

- JunosE 11.2.x Command Reference Guide A to M
  - Copyright and Trademark Information
  - Table of Contents
  - List of Tables
  - About the Documentation
    - E Series and JunosE Documentation and Release Notes
    - Audience
    - E Series and JunosE Text and Syntax Conventions
    - Obtaining Documentation
    - Documentation Feedback
    - Requesting Technical Support
  - Commands, A to M
    - Command Reference Topics
      - Using the no Version Versus the default Version of Commands
      - Deprecated Commands
      - Filtering show Commands
      - Interface Types and Specifiers
    - A Commands
      - aaa accounting acct-stop on-aaa-failure
      - aaa accounting acct-stop on-access-deny
      - aaa accounting broadcast
      - aaa accounting commands
      - aaa accounting default
      - aaa accounting duplication
      - aaa accounting exec
      - aaa accounting immediate-update
      - aaa accounting interval
      - aaa accounting statistics
      - aaa accounting suppress null-username
      - aaa accounting vr-group
      - aaa authentication default
      - aaa authentication enable default
      - aaa authentication login
      - aaa authorization
      - aaa authorization config-commands
      - aaa delimiter
      - aaa dhcpv6-delegated-prefix delegated-ipv6-prefix
      - aaa dns
      - aaa domain-map
      - aaa duplicate-address-check
      - aaa duplicate-prefix-check
      - aaa intf-desc-format include
      - aaa ipv6-dns
      - aaa ipv6-nd-ra-prefix framed-ipv6-prefix
      - aaa local database
      - aaa local select database
      - aaa local username
      - aaa new-model
      - aaa parse-direction
      - aaa parse-order
      - aaa profile
      - aaa qos downstream-rate
      - aaa route-download
      - aaa route-download now
      - aaa route-download suspend
      - aaa service accounting interval
      - aaa subscriber limit per-port
      - aaa subscriber limit per-vr
      - aaa timeout
      - aaa tunnel assignment-id-format
      - aaa tunnel calling-number-format
      - aaa tunnel calling-number-format-fallback
      - aaa tunnel client-name
      - aaa tunnel-group
      - aaa tunnel ignore
      - aaa tunnel nas-port-method
      - aaa tunnel password
      - aaa tunnel switch-profile
      - aaa tunnel tx-connect-speed-method
      - aaa user accounting interval
      - aaa virtual-router
      - aaa wins
      - access-class in
      - access-list
      - accounting
      - adapter accept
      - adapter disable
      - adapter enable
      - adapter erase
      - address
      - address area
      - address authentication key
      - address authentication-key
      - address authentication message-digest
      - address authentication mode
      - address authentication-none
      - address bfd-liveness-detection
      - address cost
      - address dead-interval
      - address-family
      - address hello-interval
      - address message-digest-key md5
      - address network
      - address passive-interface
      - address-pool-name
      - address priority
      - address receive version
      - address retransmit-interval
      - address send version
      - address transmit-delay
      - adjustment-factor
      - agent context-name
      - aggregate-address
      - aggregation-node
      - aggressive-mode
      - allow
      - append-after
      - application
      - aps events
      - aps force
      - aps group
      - aps lockout
      - aps manual
      - aps protect
      - aps revert
      - aps unidirectional
      - aps working
      - area
      - area-authentication
      - area-authentication-key
      - area default-cost
      - area-message-digest-key
      - area nssa
      - area range
      - area stub
      - area virtual-link
      - area virtual-link authentication-key
      - area virtual-link authentication message-digest
      - area virtual-link authentication-none
      - area virtual-link dead-interval
      - area virtual-link hello-interval
      - area virtual-link message-digest-key md5
      - area virtual-link retransmit-interval
      - area virtual-link transmit-delay
      - arp
      - arp spoof-check
      - arp timeout
      - assured-rate
      - atm
      - atm aal5 description
      - atm aal5 shutdown
      - atm aal5 snmp trap link-status
      - atm atm1483 advisory-rx-speed
      - atm atm1483 auto-configure
      - atm atm1483 description
      - atm atm1483 export-subinterface-description
      - atm atm1483 mtu
      - atm atm1483 profile
      - atm atm1483 shutdown
      - atm atm1483 snmp trap link-status
      - atm atm1483 subscriber
      - atm auto-configuration
      - atm bulk-config
      - atm bulk-config modify
      - atm bulk-config shutdown
      - atm cac
      - atm cell-packing
      - atm-cell-mode
      - atm classifier-list
      - atm class-vc
      - atm clock internal
      - atm description
      - atm dos-protection-group
      - atm framing
      - atm ilmi-enable
      - atm ilmi-keepalive
      - atm lbo
      - atm mcpt-timers
      - atm oam
      - atm oam flush
      - atm oam loopback-location
      - atm policy
      - atm policy-list
      - atm pvc
      - atm shutdown
      - atm snmp trap link-status
      - atm sonet stm-1
      - atm uni-version
      - atm vc-per-vp
      - atm vp-description
      - atm-vp qos-parameter
      - atm-vp qos-profile
      - atm vp-tunnel
      - authentication
      - authentication key
      - authentication-key
      - authentication message-digest
      - authentication mode
      - authentication-none
      - authorization
      - authorization change
      - auth-router-name
      - auto-configure
      - auto-configure atm1483
      - auto-configure vlan
      - auto-cost reference-bandwidth
      - automatic-virtual-link
      - auto-summary
      - average-length-exponent
      - avp
    - B Commands
      - backup-address-pool-name
      - bandwidth
      - bandwidth oversubscription
      - banner
      - baseline aaa
      - baseline aaa route-download
      - baseline atm vp interface
      - baseline bridge
      - baseline bridge interface
      - baseline bridge interface vpls
      - baseline clns
      - baseline cops
      - baseline dhcp
      - baseline frame-relay interface
      - baseline frame-relay multilinkinterface
      - baseline hdlc interface
      - baseline interface
      - baseline ip
      - baseline ip bgp
      - baseline ip dhcp-external
      - baseline ip dhcp-local
      - baseline ip dvmrp
      - baseline ip http
      - baseline ip igmp
      - baseline ip igmp-proxy interface
      - baseline ip interface
      - baseline ip mobile home-agent
      - baseline ip nat
      - baseline ip ospf
      - baseline ip rip
      - baseline ip tunnel-reassembly
      - baseline ip udp
      - baseline ip vrrp
      - baseline ipv6
      - baseline ipv6 dhcpv6-local
      - baseline ipv6 interface
      - baseline ipv6 local pool
      - baseline ipv6 mld
      - baseline ipv6 mld-proxy interface
      - baseline ipv6 ospf
      - baseline ipv6 tcp
      - baseline line interface sonet
      - baseline local pool
      - baseline log
      - baseline mpls interface
      - baseline mpls label
      - baseline mpls next-hop
      - baseline mpls tunnel
      - baseline path interface sonet
      - baseline ppp interface
      - baseline pppoe interface
      - baseline radius
      - baseline radius dynamic-request
      - baseline radius relay
      - baseline section interface sonet
      - baseline show-delta-counts
      - baseline snmp
      - baseline sscc
      - baseline suspicious-control-flow-detection counts
      - baseline tacacs
      - baseline tcp
      - bert
      - bfd adapt
      - bgp advertise-best-external-to-internal
      - bgp advertise-inactive
      - bgp always-compare-med
      - bgp bestpath med confed
      - bgp bestpath missing-as-worst
      - bgp client-to-client reflection
      - bgp cluster-id
      - bgp confederation identifier
      - bgp confederation peers
      - bgp dampening
      - bgp default ipv4-unicast
      - bgp default local-preference
      - bgp default route-target filter
      - bgp enforce-first-as
      - bgp fast-external-fallover
      - bgp graceful-restart
      - bgp graceful-restart path-selection-defer-time-limit
      - bgp graceful-restart restart-time
      - bgp graceful-restart stalepaths-time
      - bgp log-neighbor-changes
      - bgp maxas-limit
      - bgp redistribute-internal
      - bgp router-id
      - bgp shutdown
      - bgp wait-on-end-of-rib
      - boolean-test
      - boot backup
      - boot config
      - boot force-backup
      - boot hotfix
      - boot revert-tolerance
      - boot revert-tolerance never
      - boot subsystem
      - boot system
      - bridge1483 dos-protection-group
      - bridge1483 mtu
      - bridge1483 service-profile
      - bridge
      - bridge acquire
      - bridge address
      - bridge aging-time
      - bridge crb
      - bridge-group
      - bridge learn
      - bridge route
      - bridge snmp-trap link-status
      - bridge subscriber-policy
      - bridge vpls rd
      - bridge vpls route-target
      - bridge vpls site-name site-id
      - bridge vpls site-range
      - bridge vpls transport-virtual-router
      - broadcast
      - buffer-weight
      - bulkstats
      - bulkstats collector
      - bulkstats file-format endOfLine-LF
      - bulkstats interfaces description-format common
      - bulkstats interfaces rfc1213
      - bulkstats interface-type
      - bulkstats receiver remote-name
      - bulkstats schema
      - bulkstats schema subtree
      - bulkstats schema subtree policy
      - bulkstats schema subtree qos
      - bulkstats traps
      - bulkstats virtual-router-group
      - bundled-group-id
      - bundled-group-id-overrides-mlppp-ed
    - C Commands
      - cache entries
      - cache timeout
      - cablelength
      - cbr
      - channelized
      - check-disk
      - check-vpn-next-hops
      - classifier-group
      - class-int
      - class-vc
      - cleanup-timeout-factor
      - clear access-list
      - clear arp
      - clear bfd adapted-intervals
      - clear bfd session
      - clear bgp ipv6
      - clear bgp ipv6 dampening
      - clear bgp ipv6 dynamic-peers
      - clear bgp ipv6 redistribution
      - clear bgp ipv6 wait-end-of-rib
      - clear bridge
      - clear bridge address
      - clear bridge interface
      - clear bridge interface vpls
      - clear egress-queue
      - clear fabric-queue
      - clear ip bgp
      - clear ip bgp dampening
      - clear ip bgp dynamic-peers
      - clear ip bgp redistribution
      - clear ip bgp wait-end-of-rib
      - clear ip demux
      - clear ip dhcp-local binding
      - clear ip dvmrp routes
      - clear ip flow stats
      - clear ip interface
      - clear ip isis redistribution
      - clear ip mobile binding
      - clear ip mroute
      - clear ip nat translation
      - clear ip ospf database
      - clear ip ospf neighbor
      - clear ip ospf redistribution
      - clear ip pim auto-rp
      - clear ip pim interface count
      - clear ip pim remote-neighbor count
      - clear ip prefix-list
      - clear ip prefix-tree
      - clear ip rip dynamic-interfaces
      - clear ip rip redistribution
      - clear ip routes
      - clear ip routes download
      - clear ip tunnel-routes
      - clear ipv6 access-list
      - clear ipv6 bfd session
      - clear ipv6 interface
      - clear ipv6 mroute
      - clear ipv6 neighbors
      - clear ipv6 ospf counters
      - clear ipv6 ospf process
      - clear ipv6 ospf redistribution
      - clear ipv6 pim interface
      - clear ipv6 pim remote-neighbor
      - clear ipv6 prefix-list
      - clear ipv6 routes
      - clear ipv6 tunnel-routes
      - clear isis adjacency
      - clear isis database
      - clear isis ipv6 redistribution
      - clear l2c discovery-table
      - clear l2c neighbor
      - clear line
      - clear mirror log
      - clear mpls dynamic-interfaces on-major-interfaces
      - clear mpls ldp
      - clear redundancy history
      - clear rsvp authentication
      - clear suspicious-control-flow-detection
      - client-name
      - clns configuration-time
      - clns holding-time
      - clns host
      - clock set
      - clock source
      - clock summer-time date
      - clock summer-time recurring
      - clock timezone
      - color
      - color-aware
      - color-mark-profile
      - committed-action
      - committed-burst
      - committed-drop-threshold
      - committed-length
      - committed-rate
      - committed-threshold
      - common-name
      - configure
      - confirmations explicit
      - conformed-action
      - conformed-drop-threshold
      - conformed-fraction
      - conformed-length
      - conformed-threshold
      - control-plane
      - controlled-interface-type
      - controller e3
      - controller sonet
      - controller t3
      - convergence-factor
      - copy
      - copy running-configuration
      - copy running-configuration startup-configuration
      - copy startup-configuration
      - cost
      - country
      - crc
      - crl
      - crypto key dss
    - D Commands
      - data-character-bits
      - dead-interval
      - deadtime
      - debounce
      - debounce-interval
      - debounce-time
      - debug ip bgp
      - debug ip mbgp
      - debug ip ospf
      - debug ip pim
      - debug ip rip
      - debug ipv6 ospf
      - debug ipv6 pim
      - debug isis
      - default-fields peer
      - default-fields route
      - default-information originate
      - default-metric
      - default-router
      - default-upper-type mlppp
      - delete
      - delta-sampling
      - deny
      - description
      - dhcp delete-binding
      - dhcp-external delete-binding
      - dhcp-external duplicate-mac-address
      - dhcpv6 delete-binding
      - diag
      - diag-level
      - dir
      - disable
      - disable-autosync
      - disable-dynamic-redistribute
      - disable-incremental-external-spf
      - disable proxy lcp
      - disable-switch-on-error
      - disconnect-cause
      - disconnect ssh
      - discovery-mode
      - distance
      - distance bgp
      - distance ip
      - distribute-domain-wide
      - distribute-list
      - dns-domain-search
      - dns-server
      - dns-server (for IPv6)
      - do
      - domain
      - domain-authentication
      - domain-authentication-key
      - domain-id
      - domain-message-digest-key
      - domain-name
      - domain-suffix
      - domain-tag
      - dont-install-routes
      - dos-protection-group
      - drop-profile
      - ds3-scramble
      - dsr-detect
      - dsu bandwidth
      - dsu mode
      - duplex
      - dvmrp destination profile
    - E Commands
      - e3-scramble
      - enable
      - enabled
      - enable ipsec-transport
      - enable password
      - enable proxy authenticate
      - enable secret
      - encapsulation
      - encapsulation bridge1483
      - encapsulation frame-relay ietf
      - encapsulation hdlc
      - encapsulation mlframe-relay ietf
      - encapsulation mlppp
      - encapsulation ppp
      - encapsulation pppoe
      - encapsulation vlan
      - encryption
      - end
      - enrollment retry-limit
      - enrollment retry-period
      - enrollment url
      - equipment loopback
      - erase secrets
      - ethernet description
      - ethernet dos-protection-group
      - ethernet oam lfm
      - ethernet oam lfm high-threshold
      - ethernet oam lfm link-monitor frame-seconds
      - ethernet oam lfm link-monitor frame-seconds-summary
      - ethernet oam lfm link-monitor symbol-period
      - ethernet oam lfm mode
      - ethernet oam lfm pdu-lost-threshold
      - ethernet oam lfm pdu-transmit-interval
      - ethernet oam lfm remote-failure
      - ethernet oam lfm remote-loopback
      - ethernet oam lfm remote-loopback supported
      - event
      - exceeded-action
      - exceeded-drop-threshold
      - exceeded-fraction
      - exceeded-length
      - exceeded-threshold
      - exception dump
      - exception gateway
      - exception http-redirect
      - exception monitor
      - exception monitor interval
      - exception protocol ftp
      - exception source
      - excess-burst
      - exclude-prefix
      - exclude-subsystem
      - exec-banner
      - exec-timeout
      - existence-test
      - exit
      - exit-address-family
      - exit-remote-neighbor
      - exp-mask
      - export destination
      - export map
      - export source
      - extended-authentication
      - external-paths
    - F Commands
      - fabric-strict-priority
      - fabric-weight
      - fabric weights
      - failover-resync
      - filter
      - flash-disk compare
      - flash-disk duplicate
      - flash-disk initialize
      - flash-disk scan
      - forward
      - forward interface
      - forward next-hop
      - forwarding-rate-threshold
      - forwarding-table route-holddown
      - frame-relay class
      - frame-relay classifier-list
      - frame-relay description
      - frame-relay dos-protection-group
      - frame-relay fragment
      - frame-relay interface-dlci ietf
      - frame-relay intf-type
      - frame-relay keepalive
      - frame-relay lmi-n391dte
      - frame-relay lmi-n392dce
      - frame-relay lmi-n392dte
      - frame-relay lmi-n393dce
      - frame-relay lmi-n393dte
      - frame-relay lmi-t391dte
      - frame-relay lmi-t392dce
      - frame-relay lmi-type
      - frame-relay policy
      - frame-relay policy-list
      - framing
      - frequency
      - ftp-server enable
      - ftp-server flush
      - full-spf-always
    - G Commands
      - global export map
      - global import map
      - graceful-restart
      - graceful-restart helper
      - graceful-restart helper-abort-topology-change
      - graceful-restart notify-time
      - graceful-restart restart-time
      - grace-period
      - gre destination profile
      - green-mark
      - gre-tunnel classifier-list
      - gre-tunnel policy
      - gre-tunnel policy-list
      - group
      - gsmp-syn-timeout
    - H Commands
      - halt
      - hash
      - hdlc dos-protection-group
      - hdlc down-when-looped
      - hdlc keepalive
      - hdlc shutdown
      - hello hold-time
      - hello interval
      - hello-interval
      - help
      - hops-of-statistics-kept
      - host
      - hostname
      - hotfix activate
    - I Commands
      - id
      - identification
      - idle-character
      - igmp disable
      - igmp promiscuous
      - ignore-lsp-errors
      - ike crl
      - ike local-identity
      - ike peer-identity distinguished-name
      - ike peer-identity domain-name
      - ike peer-identity ip address
      - ike peer-identity username
      - import map
      - inarp
      - include circuit-identifier
      - include dhcp-option 82
      - include hostname
      - include ip-address
      - include mac-address
      - include virtual-router-name
      - index
      - instance-interface-type
      - interface
      - interface atm
      - interface-event-disable
      - interface fastEthernet
      - interface gigabitEthernet
      - interface ip
      - interface ipv6
      - interface lag
      - interface loopback
      - interface mlframe-relay
      - interface mlppp
      - interface null
      - interface pos
      - interface serial
      - interface tenGigabitEthernet
      - interface tunnel
      - invert data
      - ip
      - ip access-routes
      - ip access-route table-map
      - ip address
      - ip-address
      - ip address-pool
      - ip-address-pool
      - ip address virtual-router
      - ip alwaysup
      - ip analyzer
      - ip as-path access-list
      - ip atm-vc
      - ip auto-configure ip-subscriber
      - ip auto-detect ip-subscriber
      - ip bgp-community new-format
      - ip bgp-confed-as-set new-format
      - ip block-multicast-sources
      - ip broadcast-address
      - ip classifier-list
      - ip community-list
      - ip debounce-time
      - ip demux-type da-prefix
      - ip description
      - ip destination-prefix
      - ip dhcp-capture
      - ip dhcp-external auto-configure
      - ip dhcp-external disregard-giaddr-next-hop
      - ip dhcp-external recreate-subscriber-interface
      - ip dhcp-external server-address
      - ip dhcp-external server-sync
      - ip dhcp-local auth domain
      - ip dhcp-local auth include
      - ip dhcp-local auth password
      - ip dhcp-local auth user-prefix
      - ip dhcp-local auto-configure agent-circuit-identifier
      - ip dhcp-local cable-modem
      - ip dhcp-local excluded-address
      - ip dhcp-local limit
      - ip dhcp-local pool
      - ip dhcp-local snmpTraps
      - ip dhcp-local unique-client-ids
      - ip dhcp-server
      - ip directed-broadcast
      - ip disable-forwarding
      - ip domain-lookup
      - ip domain-name
      - ip dos-protection-group
      - ip dvmrp
      - ip dvmrp accept-filter
      - ip dvmrp announce-filter
      - ip dvmrp auto-summary
      - ip dvmrp disable
      - ip dvmrp metric-offset
      - ip dvmrp route-hog-notification
      - ip dvmrp route-limit
      - ip dvmrp summary-address
      - ip dvmrp unicast-routing
      - ip dynamic-interface-prefix
      - ip explicit-path
      - ip extcommunity-list
      - ip fallback global
      - ip filter-options all
      - ip flow-aggregation cache
      - ip flow-cache entries
      - ip flow-cache timeout
      - ip flow-export
      - ip flow-sampling-mode packet-interval
      - ip flow statistics
      - ip ftp source-address
      - ip ftp source-interface
      - ip-hint
      - ip http
      - ip http access-class
      - ip http max-connection-time
      - ip http port
      - ip http redirectUrl
      - ip http same-host-limit
      - ip http server
      - ip icmp update-source
      - ip igmp
      - ip igmp access-group
      - ip igmp access-source-group
      - ip igmp apply-oif-map
      - ip igmp explicit-tracking
      - ip igmp group limit
      - ip igmp immediate-leave
      - ip igmp last-member-query-interval
      - ip igmp oif-map
      - ip igmp promiscuous
      - ip igmp-proxy
      - ip igmp-proxy unsolicited-report-interval
      - ip igmp-proxy V1-router-present-time
      - ip igmp querier
      - ip igmp querier-timeout
      - ip igmp query-interval
      - ip igmp query-max-response-time
      - ip igmp robustness
      - ip igmp ssm-map enable
      - ip igmp ssm-map static
      - ip igmp static-exclude
      - ip igmp static-group
      - ip igmp static-include
      - ip igmp version
      - ip ignore-df-bit
      - ip inactivity-timer
      - ip initial-sequence-preference
      - ip interface
      - ip irdp
      - ip local alias
      - ip local pool
      - ip local pool snmpTrap
      - ip local pool warning
      - ip local shared-pool
      - ip mac-validate
      - ip mask-reply
      - ip match-policy-list
      - ip mirror
      - ip mobile home-agent
      - ip mobile host
      - ip mobile profile
      - ip mobile secure foreign-agent
      - ip mobile secure host
      - ip mpls forwarding-mode label-switched
      - ip mtu
      - ip multicast admission-bandwidth-limit
      - ip multicast ioa-packet-replication
      - ip multicast-routing
      - ip multicast-routing bandwidth-map
      - ip multicast-routing disable-rpf-check
      - ip multicast-routing permanent-mroute
      - ip multipath round-robin
      - ip name-server
      - ip nat
      - ip nat inside source list
      - ip nat inside source static
      - ip nat outside source list
      - ip nat outside source static
      - ip nat pool
      - ip nat translation
      - ip nat translation max-entries
      - ip nfs
      - ip nfs host
      - ip ospf authentication-key
      - ip ospf authentication message-digest
      - ip ospf authentication-none
      - ip ospf bfd-liveness-detection
      - ip ospf cost
      - ip ospf dead-interval
      - ip ospf hello-interval
      - ip ospf message-digest-key md5
      - ip ospf network
      - ip ospf priority
      - ip ospf retransmit-interval
      - ip ospf shutdown
      - ip ospf transmit-delay
      - ip pim
      - ip pim bfd-liveness-detection
      - ip pim bsr-candidate
      - ip pim data-mdt
      - ip pim dr-priority
      - ip pim group-address-pool
      - ip pim join-filter
      - ip pim join-prune-interval
      - ip pim query-interval
      - ip pim rp-address
      - ip pim rp-candidate
      - ip pim send-rp-announce
      - ip pim send-rp-discovery scope
      - ip pim sparse-mode graceful-restart-duration
      - ip pim spt-threshold
      - ip pim ssm
      - ip policy
      - ip policy-list
      - ip policy-parameter hierarchical
      - ip policy-parameter reference-rate
      - ip prefix-list
      - ip prefix-tree
      - ip profile
      - ip proxy-arp
      - ip re-authenticate-auto-detect ip-subscriber
      - ip redirects
      - ip refresh-route
      - ip rip
      - ip rip authentication key
      - ip rip authentication mode
      - ip rip bfd-liveness-detection
      - ip rip copy-to-dynamic
      - ip rip receive version
      - ip rip send version
      - ip route
      - ip route-cache flow sampled
      - ip route-map ip-subscriber
      - ip route-type
      - ip router-id
      - ip router isis
      - ip-router-name
      - ip rpf-route
      - ip rsvp authentication
      - ip rsvp authentication key
      - ip rsvp bandwidth
      - ip rsvp bfd-liveness-detection
      - ip rsvp signalling hello
      - ip sa-validate
      - ip sa-validate trap-enable
      - ip service-profile
      - ip share-interface
      - ip share-nexthop
      - ip shutdown
      - ip source-prefix
      - ip source-route
      - ip speed
      - ip split-horizon
      - ip ssh authentication-retries
      - ip ssh crypto
      - ip ssh disable-user-authentication
      - ip ssh mac
      - ip ssh sleep
      - ip ssh timeout
      - ip ssh user-authentication-protocol
      - ip static-route table-map
      - ip summary-address
      - ip tcp ack-rst-and-syn
      - ip tcp adjust-mss
      - ip ttl
      - ip tunnel reassembly
      - ip unnumbered
      - ip unreachables
      - ip use-framed-routes ip-subscriber
      - ip virtual-router
      - ip vrf
      - ip vrf forwarding
      - ip vrrp
      - ip vrrp accept-data
      - ip vrrp advertise-interval
      - ip vrrp authentication-key
      - ip vrrp authentication-type
      - ip vrrp enable
      - ip vrrp icr-partition
      - ip vrrp icr-partition group
      - ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-list
      - ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-list explicit
      - ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-range
      - ip vrrp icr-partition vlan-list
      - ip vrrp icr-partition vlan-range
      - ip vrrp preempt
      - ip vrrp priority
      - ip vrrp timers-learn
      - ip vrrp track
      - ip vrrp virtual-address
      - ipsec ca authenticate
      - ipsec ca enroll
      - ipsec ca identity
      - ipsec certificate-database refresh
      - ipsec certificate-request generate
      - ipsec clear sa
      - ipsec crl
      - ipsec identity
      - ipsec ike-policy-rule
      - ipsec isakmp-policy-rule
      - ipsec key generate
      - ipsec key manual pre-share
      - ipsec key pubkey-chain rsa
      - ipsec key zeroize
      - ipsec lifetime
      - ipsec local-endpoint
      - ipsec option dpd
      - ipsec option nat-t
      - ipsec option tx-invalid-cookie
      - ipsec transform-set
      - ipsec transport profile
      - ipsec tunnel profile
      - ipv6
      - ipv6 access-list
      - ipv6 access-route table-map
      - ipv6 address
      - ipv6 address-pool local
      - ipv6 block-multicast-sources
      - ipv6 classifier-list
      - ipv6 description
      - ipv6 dhcpv6-local delegated-prefix
      - ipv6 dhcpv6-local dns-domain-search
      - ipv6 dhcpv6-local dns-server
      - ipv6 dhcpv6-local prefix-lifetime
      - ipv6 dos-protection-group
      - ipv6 enable
      - ipv6 hop-limit
      - ipv6 http
      - ipv6 http port
      - ipv6 http redirectUrl
      - ipv6 http server
      - ipv6 initial-sequence-preference
      - ipv6-local-interface
      - ipv6 local pool
      - ipv6 mld
      - ipv6 mld access-group
      - ipv6 mld access-source-group
      - ipv6 mld apply-oif-map
      - ipv6 mld explicit-tracking
      - ipv6 mld group limit
      - ipv6 mld immediate-leave
      - ipv6 mld last-member-query-interval
      - ipv6 mld oif-map
      - ipv6 mld-proxy
      - ipv6 mld-proxy unsolicited-report-interval
      - ipv6 mld-proxy version
      - ipv6 mld querier-timeout
      - ipv6 mld query-interval
      - ipv6 mld query-max-response-time
      - ipv6 mld robustness
      - ipv6 mld ssm-map enable
      - ipv6 mld ssm-map static
      - ipv6 mld static-exclude
      - ipv6 mld static-group
      - ipv6 mld static-include
      - ipv6 mld version
      - ipv6 mtu
      - ipv6 multicast admission-bandwidth-limit
      - ipv6 multicast ioa-packet-replication
      - ipv6 multicast-routing
      - ipv6 multicast-routing bandwidth-map
      - ipv6 multicast-routing disable-rpf-check
      - ipv6 multicast-routing permanent-mroute
      - ipv6 nd
      - ipv6 nd active-solicitations
      - ipv6 nd dad attempts
      - ipv6 nd managed-config-flag
      - ipv6 nd ns-interval
      - ipv6 nd other-config-flag
      - ipv6 nd prefix-advertisement
      - ipv6 nd proxy
      - ipv6 nd ra-interval
      - ipv6 nd ra-lifetime
      - ipv6 nd reachable-time
      - ipv6 nd suppress-ra
      - ipv6 nd suppress-ra-source-link-layer
      - ipv6 neighbor
      - ipv6 ospf area
      - ipv6 ospf bfd-liveness-detection
      - ipv6 ospf cost
      - ipv6 ospf dead-interval
      - ipv6 ospf hello-interval
      - ipv6 ospf mtu-ignore
      - ipv6 ospf network
      - ipv6 ospf priority
      - ipv6 ospf retransmit-interval
      - ipv6 ospf shutdown
      - ipv6 ospf transmit-delay
      - ipv6 pim bfd-liveness-detection
      - ipv6 pim bsr-candidate
      - ipv6 pim dr-priority
      - ipv6 pim join-filter
      - ipv6 pim join-prune-interval
      - ipv6 pim query-interval
      - ipv6 pim rp-address
      - ipv6 pim rp-candidate
      - ipv6 pim sparse-mode
      - ipv6 pim sparse-mode graceful-restart-duration
      - ipv6 pim spt-threshold
      - ipv6 pim ssm
      - ipv6 policy
      - ipv6 policy-list
      - ipv6 policy-parameter hierarchical
      - ipv6 policy-parameter reference-rate
      - ipv6 prefix-list
      - ipv6-prefix-pool-name
      - ipv6 route
      - ipv6 router isis
      - ipv6 router mld
      - ipv6-router-name
      - ipv6 router ospf
      - ipv6 router pim
      - ipv6 route-type
      - ipv6 rpf-route
      - ipv6 sa-validate
      - ipv6 share-interface
      - ipv6 static-route table-map
      - ipv6 unnumbered
      - ipv6 virtual-router
      - isis authentication-key
      - isis bfd-liveness-detection
      - isis circuit-type
      - isis csnp-interval
      - isis hello-interval
      - isis hello-multiplier
      - isis hello padding
      - isis lsp-interval
      - isis mesh-group
      - isis message-digest-key
      - isis metric
      - isis network point-to-point
      - isis priority
      - isis retransmit-interval
      - isis retransmit-throttle-interval
      - isis tag
      - issuer-identifier
      - issu initialize
      - issu start
      - issu stop
      - is-type
    - K Commands
      - key
      - key-string
    - L Commands
      - l2c
      - l2c end-user-id
      - l2c ip listen
      - l2c ip oif
      - l2c line-configuration
      - l2c max-branches
      - l2c oam
      - l2c peer-attachment-id
      - l2tp checksum
      - l2tp classifier-list
      - l2tp destination lockout-test
      - l2tp destination lockout-timeout
      - l2tp destination profile
      - l2tp destruct-timeout
      - l2tp dial-out connecting-timer-value
      - l2tp dial-out dormant-timer-value
      - l2tp dial-out max-buffered-triggers
      - l2tp dial-out session delete
      - l2tp dial-out session reset
      - l2tp dial-out target
      - l2tp disable calling-number-avp
      - l2tp disable challenge
      - l2tp disconnect-cause
      - l2tp drain
      - l2tp drain destination
      - l2tp drain tunnel
      - l2tp failover-resync
      - l2tp fail-over-within-preference
      - l2tp ignore-receive-data-sequencing
      - l2tp ignore-transmit-address-change
      - l2tp policy
      - l2tp policy-list
      - l2tp policy-parameter hierarchical
      - l2tp policy-parameter reference-rate
      - l2tp reject-transmit-address-change
      - l2tp retransmission
      - l2tp rx-connect-speed-when-equal
      - l2tp shutdown
      - l2tp shutdown destination
      - l2tp shutdown session
      - l2tp shutdown tunnel
      - l2tp switch-profile
      - l2tp tunnel default-receive-window
      - l2tp tunnel idle-timeout
      - l2tp tunnel short-drain-timeout
      - l2tp tunnel-switching
      - l2tp tunnel test
      - l2tp unlock destination
      - l2tp unlock-test destination
      - l2tp weighted-load-balancing
      - l2vpn control-word
      - l2vpn encapsulation-type
      - l2vpn local-site-id remote-site-id
      - l2vpn rd
      - l2vpn route-target
      - l2vpn sequencing
      - l2vpn site-name site-id
      - l2vpn site-range
      - lacp
      - lacp port-priority
      - lag dos-protection-group
      - lease
      - license bfd
      - license b-ras
      - license ipsec-tunnels
      - license ipv6
      - license issu
      - license l2tp-session
      - license mobile-ip home-agent
      - license nat
      - license service-management
      - lifetime
      - line
      - link
      - link failover arp-flush
      - link failover force
      - link failover timeout
      - link selection
      - list
      - load-interval
      - load-rebalance
      - local host
      - local-interface
      - local ip address
      - local ip identity
      - local ip network
      - log
      - log-adjacency-changes
      - log destination
      - log destination syslog source
      - log engineering
      - log fields
      - log filters
      - log here
      - log severity
      - log unlimit
      - log verbosity
      - login
      - login authentication
      - logout subscribers
      - loopback
      - lsp-gen-interval
      - lsp-mtu
      - lsp-refresh-interval
    - M Commands
      - macro
      - map-class frame-relay
      - map-group
      - map-list
      - mark
      - mark-clp
      - mark-de
      - mark-exp
      - mark-user-priority
      - mask destination
      - masked-key
      - mask source
      - mask-val
      - match as-path
      - match community
      - match distance
      - match extcommunity
      - match ip address
      - match ip next-hop
      - match ipv6 address
      - match ipv6 next-hop
      - match ipv6 route-source
      - match level
      - match metric
      - match metric-type
      - match mpls-label
      - match policy-list
      - match route-type
      - match-set summary prefix-tree
      - match tag
      - max-branches
      - max-discovery-table-entries
      - maximum-paths
      - maximum routes
      - maximum-voql
      - max-interfaces
      - max-lsp-lifetime
      - max-response-failure
      - max-sessions
      - mdl carrier
      - mdl string
      - mdl transmit
      - mdt-data-delay
      - mdt-data-holddown
      - mdt-data-timeout
      - mdt-interval
      - medium ipv4
      - member interface
      - member-interface
      - member-interface-type
      - memory
      - message-digest-key md5
      - metric
      - metric-style narrow
      - metric-style transition
      - metric-style wide
      - minimum-dynamic-rate-percent
      - minimum-links
      - mirror
      - mirror analyzer-ip-address
      - mirror disable
      - mirror-enable
      - mirror trap-enable
      - mld disable
      - mode
      - monitor atm vc
      - monitor atm vp
      - monitor vlan interface
      - more
      - motd-banner
      - mount
      - mpls
      - mpls atm vci range
      - mpls atm vpi range
      - mpls backup-path
      - mpls bandwidth
      - mpls classifier-list
      - mpls copy-upc-to-exp
      - mpls create-dynamic-interfaces
      - mpls diff-serv phb-id traffic-class
      - mpls disable
      - mpls explicit-path
      - mpls ip propagate-ttl
      - mpls l2transport load-balancing-group
      - mpls ldp
      - mpls ldp advertise-labels
      - mpls ldp autoconfig
      - mpls ldp deaggregate
      - mpls ldp disable
      - mpls ldp discovery transport-address
      - mpls ldp egress-label
      - mpls ldp graceful-restart
      - mpls ldp graceful-restart reconnect-time
      - mpls ldp graceful-restart recovery-time
      - mpls ldp graceful-restart timers max-recovery
      - mpls ldp graceful-restart timers neighbor-liveness
      - mpls ldp igp sync holddown
      - mpls ldp independent-control
      - mpls ldp ip-forwarding
      - mpls ldp link-hello disable
      - mpls ldp neighbor password
      - mpls ldp profile
      - mpls ldp redistribute
      - mpls ldp session holdtime
      - mpls ldp session keepalive interval
      - mpls ldp session retries
      - mpls ldp session retry-time
      - mpls ldp strict-security
      - mpls ldp sync
      - mpls ldp targeted-hello holdtime
      - mpls ldp targeted-hello interval
      - mpls ldp targeted-hello receive list
      - mpls ldp targeted-hello send list
      - mpls ldp vpls neighbor
      - mpls ldp vpls vpls-id
      - mpls lsp no-route retries
      - mpls lsp no-route retry-time
      - mpls lsp retries
      - mpls lsp retry-time
      - mpls match exp-bits
      - mpls match traffic-class
      - mpls policy
      - mpls policy-list
      - mpls policy-parameter hierarchical
      - mpls policy-parameter reference-rate
      - mpls policy-statistics
      - mpls preserve-vpn-exp
      - mpls-relay
      - mpls-relay atm cell-packing mcpt-timer
      - mpls-relay atm vpi-range vci-range
      - mpls-relay disable
      - mpls reoptimize
      - mpls reoptimize timers frequency
      - mpls rsvp
      - mpls rsvp authentication
      - mpls rsvp authentication key
      - mpls rsvp bfd-liveness-detection
      - mpls rsvp disable
      - mpls rsvp egress-label
      - mpls rsvp message-bundling
      - mpls rsvp profile
      - mpls rsvp refresh-reduction
      - mpls rsvp signalling hello
      - mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart
      - mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart recovery-time
      - mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart restart-time
      - mpls rsvp signalling node-hello
      - mpls signaling-interface
      - mpls spf-use-any-best-path
      - mpls statistics label
      - mpls statistics next-hop
      - mpls statistics policy
      - mpls topology-driven-lsp
      - mpls topology-driven-lsp ip-interfaces
      - mpls traffic-class
      - mpls traffic-eng
      - mpls traffic-eng administrative-weight
      - mpls traffic-eng area
      - mpls traffic-eng attribute-flags
      - mpls traffic-eng egress-label
      - mpls traffic-eng flood thresholds
      - mpls traffic-eng link-management timers periodic-flooding
      - mpls traffic-eng multicast-intact
      - mpls traffic-eng router-id
      - mpls tunnel-model
      - mpls tunnels profile
      - mroute port admission-bandwidth-limit
      - mroute port limit
      - mru
      - mtrace
      - mtu
      - multicast
      - multicast group port limit
  - Index
    - Index

Symbols A B C D E F G H I J L M N O P Q R S T U V

Symbols

> 10-Gigabit Ethernet interface 1
> 802.3ad Link Aggregation
>   minimum member links 1
> 802.3ah OAM link-fault management
>   enabling on an interface 1

A

> AAA commands
>   aaa accounting acct-stop on-aaa-failure 1
>   aaa accounting acct-stop on-access-deny 1
>   aaa accounting broadcast 1
>   aaa accounting commands 1
>   aaa accounting default 1
>   aaa accounting duplication 1
>   aaa accounting exec 1
>   aaa accounting immediate-update 1
>   aaa accounting interval 1
>   aaa accounting statistics 1
>   aaa accounting suppress null-username 1
>   aaa accounting vr-group 1
>   aaa authentication default 1
>   aaa authentication enable default 1
>   aaa authentication login 1
>   aaa authorization 1
>   aaa authorization config-commands 1
>   aaa delimiter 1
>   aaa dns 1
>   aaa duplicate-address-check 1
>   aaa duplicate-prefix-check 1
>   aaa intf-desc-format include 1
>   aaa ipv6-dns 1
>   aaa local database 1
>   aaa local select database 1
>   aaa local username 1
>   aaa new-model 1
>   aaa parse-direction 1
>   aaa parse-order 1
>   aaa qos downstream rate 1
>   aaa route-download 1
>   aaa route-download now 1
>   aaa route-download suspend 1
>   aaa service accounting interval 1
>   aaa subscriber limit per-port 1
>   aaa subscriber limit per-vr 1
>   aaa timeout 1
>   aaa tunnel assignment-id-format 1
>   aaa tunnel calling-number-format 1
>   aaa tunnel calling-number-format-fallback 1
>   aaa tunnel client-name 1
>   aaa tunnel ignore 1
>   aaa tunnel nas-port-method 1
>   aaa tunnel password 1
>   aaa tunnel switch-profile 1
>   aaa tunnel tx-connect-speed-method 1
>   aaa tunnel-group 1
>   aaa user accounting interval 1
>   aaa virtual-router 1
>   aaa wins 1
>   accounting 1
>   authorization 1
>   baseline aaa 1
>   baseline aaa route-download 1
>   clear ip routes download 1
>   login authentication 1
> AAA domain map commands
>   aaa domain-map 1
>   auth-router-name 1
>   ip-router-name 1
>   ipv6-local-interface 1
>   local-interface 1
> AAA profile commands
>   aaa profile 1
>   allow 1
>   deny 1
> ANCP commands
>   adjustment-factor 1
>   baseline l2c 1
>   clear l2c discovery-table 1
>   clear l2c neighbor 1
>   gsmp-syn-timeout 1
>   id 1
>   l2c 1
>   l2c end-user-id 1
>   l2c ip listen 1
>   l2c ip oif 1
>   l2c line-configuration 1
>   l2c max-branches 1
>   l2c peer-attachment-id 1
>   max-branches 1
>   max-discovery-table-entries 1
> APS/MSP commands
>   aps force 1
>   aps group 1
>   aps lockout 1
>   aps manual 1
>   aps protect 1
>   aps revert 1
>   aps unidirectional 1
>   aps working 1
> ARP commands
>   arp 1
>   arp spoof-check 1
>   arp timeout 1
>   clear arp 1
>   ip proxy-arp 1
> ATM 1483 subinterface 1, 2
> ATM commands
>   atm 1
>   atm aal5 description 1
>   atm aal5 shutdown 1
>   atm aal5 snmp trap link-status 1
>   atm atm1483 advisory-rx-speed 1
>   atm atm1483 auto-configure 1
>   atm atm1483 description 1
>   atm atm1483 export-subinterface-description 1
>   atm atm1483 mtu 1
>   atm atm1483 profile 1
>   atm atm1483 shutdown 1
>   atm atm1483 snmp trap link-status 1
>   atm atm1483 subscriber 1
>   atm auto-configuration 1
>   atm bulk-config 1
>   atm bulk-config modify 1
>   atm bulk-config shutdown 1
>   atm cac 1
>   atm cell-packing 1
>   atm class-vc 1
>   atm clock internal 1
>   atm description 1
>   atm framing 1
>   atm ilmi-enable 1
>   atm ilmi-keepalive 1
>   atm lbo 1
>   atm mcpt-timers 1
>   atm oam 1
>   atm oam flush 1
>   atm oam loopback-location 1
>   atm pvc 1
>   atm shutdown 1
>   atm snmp trap link-status 1
>   atm sonet stm-1 1
>   atm uni-version 1
>   atm vc-per-vp 1
>   atm vp-description 1
>   atm vp-tunnel 1
>   atm-vp qos-parameter 1
>   atm-vp qos-profile 1
>   auto-configure 1
>   auto-configure atm1483 1
>   baseline atm vp interface 1
>   baseline interface atm 1
>   cbr 1
>   class-int 1
>   class-vc 1
>   ds3-scramble 1
>   e3-scramble 1
>   encapsulation 1
>   inarp 1
>   interface atm 1
>   ip atm-vc 1
>   load-interval 1
>   loopback 1
>   map-group 1
>   map-list 1
>   monitor atm vc 1
>   monitor atm vp 1
> ATM interface 1, 2

B

> B-RAS commands
>   aaa accounting acct-stop on-aaa-failure 1
>   aaa accounting acct-stop on-access-deny 1
>   aaa accounting broadcast 1
>   aaa accounting commands 1
>   aaa accounting default 1
>   aaa accounting duplication 1
>   aaa accounting exec 1
>   aaa accounting immediate-update 1
>   aaa accounting interval 1
>   aaa accounting statistics 1
>   aaa accounting suppress null-username 1
>   aaa accounting vr-group 1
>   aaa authentication default 1
>   aaa delimiter 1
>   aaa dhcpv6-delegated-prefix delegated-ipv6-prefix 1
>   aaa dns 1
>   aaa domain-map 1
>   aaa duplicate-address-check 1
>   aaa duplicate-prefix-check 1
>   aaa intf-desc-format include 1
>   aaa ipv6-dns 1
>   aaa ipv6-nd-ra-prefix framed-ipv6-prefix 1
>   aaa local database 1
>   aaa local select database 1
>   aaa local username 1
>   aaa parse-direction 1
>   aaa parse-order 1
>   aaa profile 1
>   aaa qos downstream rate 1
>   aaa route-download 1
>   aaa route-download now 1
>   aaa route-download suspend 1
>   aaa service accounting interval 1
>   aaa subscriber limit per-port 1
>   aaa subscriber limit per-vr 1
>   aaa timeout 1
>   aaa tunnel assignment-id-format 1
>   aaa tunnel calling-number-format 1
>   aaa tunnel calling-number-format-fallback 1
>   aaa tunnel client-name 1
>   aaa tunnel ignore 1
>   aaa tunnel nas-port-method 1
>   aaa tunnel password 1
>   aaa user accounting interval 1
>   aaa virtual-router 1
>   aaa wins 1
>   accounting 1
>   address 1
>   address-pool-name 1
>   allow 1
>   auth-router-name 1
>   authorization change 1
>   backup-address-pool-name 1
>   baseline aaa 1
>   baseline aaa route-download 1
>   baseline cops 1
>   baseline dhcp 1
>   baseline local pool 1
>   baseline radius 1
>   baseline radius dynamic-request 1
>   baseline radius relay 1
>   baseline sscc 1
>   baseline tacacs 1
>   bridge1483 service-profile 1
>   clear ip demux 1
>   clear ip routes download 1
>   deadtime 1
>   deny 1
>   dhcp delete-binding 1
>   dhcp-external delete-binding 1
>   dhcp-external duplicate-mac-address 1
>   dhcpv6 delete-binding 1
>   domain 1
>   grace-period 1
>   include circuit-identifier 1
>   include dhcp-option 82 1
>   include hostname 1
>   include ip-address 1
>   include mac-address 1
>   include virtual-router-name 1
>   ip address-pool 1
>   ip auto-configure ip-subscriber 1
>   ip auto-detect ip-subscriber 1
>   ip dhcp-capture 1
>   ip dhcp-external auto-configure 1
>   ip dhcp-external disregard-giaddr-next-hop 1
>   ip dhcp-external recreate-subscriber-interface 1
>   ip dhcp-external server-address 1
>   ip dhcp-external server-sync 1
>   ip dhcp-server 1
>   ip inactivity-timer 1
>   ip local alias 1
>   ip local pool 1
>   ip local pool snmpTrap 1
>   ip local pool warning 1
>   ip local shared-pool 1
>   ip re-authenticate-auto-detect ip-subscriber 1
>   ip route-map ip-subscriber 1
>   ip service-profile 1
>   ip use-framed-routes ip-subscriber 1
>   ip-hint 1
>   ip-router-name 1
>   ipv6-prefix-pool-name 1
>   ipv6-router-name 1
>   key 1
>   l2tp rx-connect-speed-when-equal 1
>   license b-ras 1
>   logout subscribers 1
>   loopback 1
>   max-sessions 1
>   medium ipv4 1
> BFD commands
>   address bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   clear ipv6 bfd session 1
>   ip ospf bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ip pim bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ip rip bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ip route 1
>   ipv6 ospf bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ipv6 pim bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   isis bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   license bfd 1
>   mpls rsvp bfd-liveness-detection 1
> BGP commands
>   address-family 1
>   aggregate-address 1
>   auto-summary 1
>   baseline ip bgp 1
>   bgp advertise-best-external-to-internal 1
>   bgp advertise-inactive 1
>   bgp always-compare-med 1
>   bgp bestpath med confed 1
>   bgp bestpath missing-as-worst 1
>   bgp client-to-client reflection 1
>   bgp cluster-id 1
>   bgp confederation identifier 1
>   bgp confederation peers 1
>   bgp dampening 1
>   bgp default ipv4-unicast 1
>   bgp default local-preference 1
>   bgp default route-target filter 1
>   bgp enforce-first-as 1
>   bgp fast-external-fallover 1
>   bgp graceful-restart 1
>   bgp graceful-restart path-selection-defer-time-limit 1
>   bgp graceful-restart restart-time 1
>   bgp graceful-restart stalepaths-time 1
>   bgp log-neighbor-changes 1
>   bgp maxas-limit 1
>   bgp redistribute-internal 1
>   bgp router-id 1
>   bgp shutdown 1
>   bgp wait-on-end-of-rib 1
>   check-vpn-next-hops 1
>   clear access-list 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 dampening 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 dynamic-peers 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 redistribution 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 wait-end-of-rib 1
>   clear ip bgp 1
>   clear ip bgp dampening 1
>   clear ip bgp dynamic-peers 1
>   clear ip bgp redistribution 1
>   clear ip bgp wait-end-of-rib 1
>   clear ip routes 1
>   clear ip tunnel-routes 1
>   clear ipv6 access-list 1
>   clear ipv6 routes 1
>   clear ipv6 tunnel-routes 1
>   debug ip bgp 1
>   debug ip mbgp 1
>   default-fields peer 1
>   default-fields route 1
>   default-information originate 1
>   disable-dynamic-redistribute 1
>   distance bgp 1
>   exit-address-family 1
>   export map 1
>   external-paths 1
>   global export map 1
>   global import map 1
>   import map 1
>   ip as-path access-list 1
>   ip bgp-community new-format 1
>   ip bgp-confed-as-set new-format 1
>   ip community-list 1
>   ip extcommunity-list 1
>   ip fallback global 1
>   ip route parent-router 1
>   ip route vrf 1
>   ip route-type 1
>   ip vrf 1
>   ip vrf forwarding 1
>   match as-path 1
>   match community 1
>   match distance 1
>   match extcommunity 1
>   match ip address 1
>   match ip next-hop 1
>   match level 1
>   match metric 1
>   match metric-type 1
>   match mpls-label 1
>   match policy-list 1
>   match route-type 1
>   match tag 1
>   maximum routes 1
>   maximum-paths 1
> bgp commands
>   match description 1
> BGP/MPLS VPN commands
>   address-family 1
>   bgp default route-target filter 1
>   bgp wait-on-end-of-rib 1
>   check-vpn-next-hops 1
>   clear ip routes vrf 1
>   clear ip tunnel-routes vrf 1
>   clear ipv6 routes vrf 1
>   clear ipv6 tunnel-routes vrf 1
>   debug ip mbgp 1
>   default-information originate 1
>   domain-id 1
>   domain-tag 1
>   dont-install-routes 1
>   exit-address-family 1
>   export map 1
>   global export map 1
>   global import map 1
>   import map 1
>   ip dynamic-interface-prefix 1
>   ip fallback global 1
>   ip mpls forwarding-mode label-switched 1
>   ip route parent-router 1
>   ip route vrf 1
>   ip share-interface 1
>   ip share-nexthop 1
>   ip vrf 1
>   ip vrf forwarding 1
>   ipv6 share-interface 1
>   match mpls-label 1
>   maximum routes 1
>   maximum-paths 1
>   mpls topology-driven-lsp 1
>   neighbor activate 1
> BGP/MPLS VPNs commands
>   external-paths 1
> booting commands
>   boot backup 1
>   boot config 1
>   boot force-backup 1
>   boot hotfix 1
>   boot revert-tolerance 1
>   boot revert-tolerance never 1
>   boot subsystem 1
>   boot system 1
>   check-disk 1
>   delete 1
>   flash-disk compare 1
>   flash-disk duplicate 1
>   flash-disk initialize 1
>   flash-disk scan 1
>   mount 1
> bridged Ethernet commands
>   bridge1483 mtu 1
>   bridge1483 service-profile 1
>   encapsulation bridge1483 1
>   ip mac-validate 1
> bridged IP commands
>   encapsulation bridge1483 1
> bridging commands
>   arp 1
>   baseline bridge 1
>   baseline bridge interface 1
>   bridge 1
>   bridge acquire 1
>   bridge address 1
>   bridge aging-time 1
>   bridge crb 1
>   bridge learn 1
>   bridge route 1
>   bridge snmp-trap link-status 1
>   bridge subscriber-policy 1
>   bridge-group 1
>   broadcast 1
>   clear bridge 1
>   clear bridge address 1
>   clear bridge interface 1
>   ip 1
>   mpls 1
>   multicast 1

C

> Cisco HDLC commands
>   baseline hdlc interface 1
>   encapsulation hdlc 1
>   hdlc down-when-looped 1
>   hdlc keepalive 1
>   hdlc shutdown 1
> CLI commands. See user interface commands
> CLNS commands
>   clns configuration-time 1
>   clns holding-time 1
>   clns host 1
> COCX-F3 commands
>   interface serial 1
> cOCx/STMx commands
>   baseline path interface sonet 1
>   baseline section interface sonet 1
>   controller sonet 1
>   crc 1
>   interface serial 1
>   loopback 1
>   mru 1
>   mtu 1
> cOCx/STMx commands and OCx/STMx commands
>   description 1
> conventions
>   notice icons 1
>   text and syntax 1
> CT3 commands
>   bert 1
>   crc 1
>   description 1
>   equipment loopback 1
>   idle-character 1
>   invert data 1
>   loopback 1
>   mdl carrier 1
>   mdl string 1
>   mdl transmit 1
>   mru 1
>   mtu 1
> customer support 1
>   contacting JTAC 1

D

> default commands vs. no commands 1
> deprecated commands 1
> DHCP commands
>   clear ip dhcp-local binding 1
>   ip dhcp-capture 1
>   ip dhcp-local auth domain 1
>   ip dhcp-local auth include 1
>   ip dhcp-local auth password 1
>   ip dhcp-local auth user-prefix 1
> DHCP external server commands
>   dhcp-external duplicate-mac-address 1
>   ip dhcp-external recreate-subscriber interface 1
> DHCP local server commands
>   ip dhcp-local auto-configureagent-circuit-identifier 1
>   ip dhcp-local cable-modem 1
>   ip dhcp-local snmp Traps 1
>   link 1
> DHCPv6 local server commands
>   ipv6 dhcpv6-local delegated-prefix 1
>   ipv6 dhcpv6-local dns-domain-search 1
>   ipv6 dhcpv6-local dns-server 1
>   ipv6 dhcpv6-local prefix-lifetime 1
> Diagnostic commands
>   diag 1
>   diag-level 1
> digital certificate commands
>   common-name 1
>   country 1
>   crl 1
>   domain-name 1
>   enrollment retry-limit 1
>   enrollment retry-period 1
>   enrollment url 1
>   ike crl 1
>   ipsec ca authenticate 1
>   ipsec ca enroll 1
>   ipsec ca identity 1
>   ipsec certificate-database refresh 1
>   ipsec certificate-request generate 1
>   ipsec crl 1
>   ipsec identity 1
>   ipsec key generate 1
>   ipsec key pubkey-chain rsa 1
>   ipsec key zeroize 1
>   issuer-identifier 1
>   key-string 1
> DNS commands
>   ip domain-lookup 1
>   ip domain-name 1
>   ip name-server 1
> documentation set
>   comments on 1
> DoS protection group commands
>   atm dos-protection-group 1
>   bridge1483 dos-protection-group 1
>   dos-protection-group 1
>   ethernet dos-protection-group 1
>   frame-relay dos-protection-group 1
>   hdlc dos-protection-group 1
>   ip dos-protection-group 1
>   ipv6 dos-protection-group 1
>   lag dos-protection-group 1
> DVMRP commands
>   baseline ip dvmrp 1
>   clear ip dvmrp routes 1
>   disable 1
>   disable-dynamic-redistribute 1
>   dvmrp destination profile 1
>   ip dvmrp 1
>   ip dvmrp accept-filter 1
>   ip dvmrp announce-filter 1
>   ip dvmrp auto-summary 1
>   ip dvmrp disable 1
>   ip dvmrp metric-offset 1
>   ip dvmrp route-limit 1
>   ip dvmrp routehog-notification 1
>   ip dvmrp summary-address 1
>   ip dvmrp unicast-routing 1
> dynamic interface commands
>   atm atm1483 advisory-rx-speed 1
>   atm atm1483 auto-configure 1
>   atm atm1483 description 1
>   atm atm1483 profile 1
>   atm atm1483 subscriber 1
>   atm bulk-config 1
>   atm bulk-config modify 1
>   atm bulk-config shutdown 1
>   atm pvc 1
>   auto-configure 1
>   auto-configure atm1483 1
>   auto-configure vlan 1

E

> E120 routers
>   interface types and specifiers 1
> E3 commands
>   atm framing 1
>   clock source 1
>   controller e3 1
>   crc 1
>   description 1
>   framing 1
>   load-interval 1
>   loopback 1
>   mru 1
>   mtu 1
> E320 routers
>   interface types and specifiers 1
> ERX14xx models
>   interface types and specifiers 1
> ERX310 router
>   interface types and specifiers 1
> ERX7xx models
>   interface types and specifiers 1
> Ethernet commands
>   baseline interface fastEthernet 1
>   baseline interface gigabitEthernet 1
>   debounce 1
>   debounce-interval 1
>   duplex 1
>   ethernet description 1
>   interface fastEthernet 1
>   interface gigabitEthernet 1
>   interface lag 1
>   interface tenGigabitEthernet 1
>   ip mac-validate 1
>   lacp 1
>   lacp port-priority 1
>   link-fault management
>     ethernet oam lfm 1
>     ethernet oam lfm high-threshold 1
>     ethernet oam lfm link-monitor frame-seconds 1
>     ethernet oam lfm link-monitor frame-seconds-summary 1
>     ethernet oam lfm link-monitor symbol-period 1
>     ethernet oam lfm mode 1
>     ethernet oam lfm pdu-lost-threshold 1
>     ethernet oam lfm pdu-transmit-interval 1
>     ethernet oam lfm remote-failure 1
>     ethernet oam lfm remote-loopback 1
>     ethernet oam lfm remote-loopback supported 1
>   member-interface 1
>   monitor vlan interface 1
>   mtu 1
> Event Manager commands
>   boolean-test 1
>   existence-test 1

F

> Fast Ethernet commands
>   load-interval 1
> Fast Ethernet interface 1, 2
> file management commands
>   copy 1
>   copy running-configuration 1
>   copy running-configuration startup-configuration 1
>   copy startup-configuration 1
>   host 1
>   hotfix activate 1
> filtering show commands 1
> flow statistics commands
>   cache entries 1
>   cache timeout 1
>   enabled 1
>   export destination 1
>   export source 1
>   ip flow statistics 1
>   ip flow-aggregation cache 1
>   ip flow-cache entries 1
>   ip flow-cache timeout 1
>   ip flow-export 1
>   ip flow-sampling-mode packet-interval 1
>   mask destination 1
>   mask source 1
> Frame Relay commands
>   baseline frame-relay interface 1
>   encapsulation frame-relay ietf 1
>   frame-relay class 1
>   frame-relay description 1
>   frame-relay fragment 1
>   frame-relay interface-dlci ietf 1
>   frame-relay intf-type 1
>   frame-relay keepalive 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n391dte 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n392dce 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n392dte 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n393dce 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n393dte 1
>   frame-relay lmi-t391dte 1
>   frame-relay lmi-t392dce 1
>   frame-relay lmi-type 1
>   map-class frame-relay 1
> FTP client commands
>   ip ftp source-address 1
>   ip ftp source-interface 1
> FTP server commands
>   delete 1
>   ftp-server enable 1
>   ftp-server flush 1

G

> GE port redundancy commands
>   link failover arp-flush 1
>   link failover force 1
>   link failover timeout 1
>   link selection 1
> Gigabit Ethernet interface 1, 2
> GRE commands
>   gre destination profile 1
>   gre-tunnel classifier-list 1
>   gre-tunnel policy 1
>   gre-tunnel policy-list 1

H

> HDLC commands, Cisco
>   baseline hdlc interface 1
>   encapsulation hdlc 1
>   hdlc down-when-looped 1
>   hdlc keepalive 1
>   hdlc shutdown 1
> HTTP local server commands
>   baseline ip http 1
>   ip http 1
>   ip http access-class 1
>   ip http max-connection-time 1
>   ip http port 1
>   ip http redirectUrl 1
>   ip http same-host-limit 1
>   ip http server 1
>   ipv6 http 1
>   ipv6 http port 1
>   ipv6 http redirectUrl 1
>   ipv6 http server 1

I

> ICMP commands
>   ip icmp update-source 1
> ICR commands
>   ip vrrp icr-partition 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition group 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-list 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition vlan-list 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition vlan-range 1
> IEEE 802.3ad link aggregation group interface 1, 2
> IEEE 802.3ah OAM link-fault management
>   enabling on an interface 1
> IGMP commands 1, See also IGMP proxy commands
>   baseline ip igmp 1
>   baseline ip igmp-proxy interface 1
>   igmp disable 1
>   igmp promiscuous 1
>   ip igmp 1
>   ip igmp access-group 1
>   ip igmp access-source-group 1
>   ip igmp apply-oif-map 1
>   ip igmp explicit-tracking 1
>   ip igmp group limit 1
>   ip igmp immediate-leave 1
>   ip igmp last-member query-interval 1
>   ip igmp oif-map 1
>   ip igmp promiscuous 1
>   ip igmp querier 1
>   ip igmp querier-timeout 1
>   ip igmp query-interval 1
>   ip igmp query-max-response-time 1
>   ip igmp robustness 1
>   ip igmp static-exclude 1
>   ip igmp static-group 1
>   ip igmp static-include 1
>   ip igmp version 1
>   ipv6 mld apply-oif-map 1
>   multicast group port limit 1
>   show ip igmp ssm-map enable 1
>   show ip igmp ssm-map static 1
> IGMP proxy commands
>   ip igmp-proxy 1
>   ip igmp-proxy unsolicited-report-interval 1
>   ip igmp-proxy V1-router-present-time 1
> IKE commands
>   ike local-identity 1
>   ike peer-identity 1
>   ike peer-identity distinguished-name 1
>   ike peer-identity domain-name 1
>   ike peer-identity ip address 1
> interface commands
>   baseline interface serial 1
>   baseline ip interface 1
>   baseline ipv6 interface 1
>   clear ip interface 1
>   clear ipv6 interface 1
>   clear ipv6 neighbors 1
>   description 1
>   interface 1
>   interface ip 1
>   interface ipv6 1
>   interface loopback 1
>   interface mlframe-relay 1
>   interface mlppp 1
>   interface null 1
>   interface pos 1
>   interface serial 1
>   interface tunnel 1
>   ip address 1
>   ip alwaysup 1
>   ip broadcast-address 1
>   ip debounce-time 1
>   ip description 1
>   ip dynamic-interface-prefix 1
>   ip redirects 1
>   ip share-interface 1
>   ip share-nexthop 1
>   ip shutdown 1
>   ip tcp adjust-mss 1
>   ipv6 description 1
>   ipv6 share-interface 1
> interface types and specifiers 1
>   E120 routers 1
>   E320 routers 1
>   ERX14xx models 1
>   ERX310 routers 1
>   ERX7xx models 1
> IP commands
>   arp 1
>   arp timeout 1
>   baseline ip 1
>   baseline ip tunnel-reassembly 1
>   baseline ip udp 1
>   baseline ip vrrp 1
>   baseline show-delta-counts 1
>   baseline tcp 1
>   clear access-list 1
>   clear arp 1
>   clear ip ospf database 1
>   clear ip ospf neighbor 1
>   clear ip prefix-list 1
>   clear ip prefix-tree 1
>   clear ip rip dynamic-interfaces 1
>   clear ip rip redistribution 1
>   clear ip routes 1
>   clear ip tunnel-routes 1
>   clear ipv6 access-list 1
>   distance 1
>   forwarding-table route-holddown 1
>   ip access-route table-map 1
>   ip access-routes 1
>   ip address 1
>   ip address-pool 1
>   ip alwaysup 1
>   ip analyzer 1
>   ip as-path access-list 1
>   ip auto-configure ip-subscriber 1
>   ip auto-detect ip-subscriber 1
>   ip broadcast-address 1
>   ip community-list 1
>   ip debounce-time 1
>   ip demux-type da-prefix 1
>   ip description 1
>   ip destination-prefix 1
>   ip dhcp-capture 1
>   ip dhcp-external auto-configure 1
>   ip dhcp-external server-address 1
>   ip dhcp-external server-sync 1
>   ip dhcp-server 1
>   ip directed-broadcast 1
>   ip disable-forwarding 1
>   ip explicit-path.
>     mpls explicit-path See MPLS commands
>   ip extcommunity-list 1
>   ip ignore-df-bit 1
>   ip inactivity-timer 1
>   ip initial-sequence-preference 1
>   ip interface.
>     no ip interface See Command Reference Guide N to Z, IP commands
>   ip irdp 1
>   ip local alias 1
>   ip local pool 1
>   ip local pool snmpTrap 1
>   ip local pool warning 1
>   ip local shared-pool 1
>   ip mac-validate 1
>   ip mask-reply 1
>   ip mirror 1
>   ip mtu 1
>   ip multipath round-robin 1
>   ip prefix-list 1
>   ip prefix-tree 1, 2
>   ip proxy-arp 1
>   ip re-authenticate-auto-detect ip-subscriber 1
>   ip redirects 1
>   ip refresh-route 1
>   ip rip commands. See RIP commands
>   ip route 1
>   ip route-map ip-subscriber 1
>   ip router-id 1
>   ip rsvp bandwidth.
>     mpls bandwidth See MPLS commands
>   ip rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart recovery-time.
>     mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart recovery-time See MPLS commands
>   ip rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart restart-time.
>     mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart restart-time See MPLS commands
>   ip rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart.
>     mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart See MPLS commands
>   ip rsvp signalling hello.
>     mpls rsvp signalling hello See MPLS commands
>   ip rsvp signalling node-hello.
>     mpls rsvp signalling node-hello See MPLS commands
>   ip sa-validate 1
>   ip sa-validate trap-enable 1
>   ip shutdown 1
>   ip source-prefix 1
>   ip source-route 1
>   ip speed 1
>   ip ssh. See SSH commands
>   ip static-route table-map 1
>   ip tcp adjust-mss 1
>   ip ttl 1
>   ip tunnel reassembly 1
>   ip unnumbered 1
>   ip unreachables 1
>   ip virtual-router 1
>   ip vrrp 1
>   ip vrrp accept-data 1
>   ip vrrp advertise-interval 1
>   ip vrrp authentication-key 1
>   ip vrrp authentication-type 1
>   ip vrrp enable 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition group 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-list 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-list explicit 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-range 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition vlan-list 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition vlan-range 1
>   ip vrrp preempt 1
>   ip vrrp priority 1
>   ip vrrp timers-learn 1
>   ip vrrp track 1
>   ip vrrp virtual-address 1
>   ip-hint 1
>   ipv6 initial-sequence-preference 1
> IP multicast commands
>   ip block-multicast-sources 1
>   ip multicast admission-bandwidth-limit 1
>   ip multicast-routing 1
>   ip multicast-routing bandwidth-map 1
>   ip multicast-routing disable-rpf-check 1
>   ip multicast-routing permanent-mroute 1
>   ip rpf-route 1
>   ipv6 multicast admission-bandwidth-limit 1
>   ipv6 multicast-routing bandwidth-map 1
>   mtrace 1
> ip pim commands
>   ip pim sparse-mode graceful-restart-duration 1
> IP TCP commands. See TCP commands
> IPSec commands
>   aggressive-mode 1
>   authentication 1
>   encryption 1
>   hash 1
>   ip address virtual-router 1
>   ipsec ca authenticate 1
>   ipsec ca enroll 1
>   ipsec ca identity 1
>   ipsec certificate-database refresh 1
>   ipsec certificate-request generate 1
>   ipsec clear sa 1
>   ipsec crl 1
>   ipsec identity 1
>   ipsec ike-policy-rule 1
>   ipsec isakmp-policy-rule 1
>   ipsec key generate 1
>   ipsec key manual pre-share 1
>   ipsec key pubkey-chain rsa 1
>   ipsec key zeroize 1
>   ipsec lifetime 1
>   ipsec local-endpoint 1
>   ipsec option dpd 1
>   ipsec option nat-t 1
>   ipsec option tx-invalid-cookie 1
>   ipsec transform-set 1
>   ipsec transport profile 1
>   ipsec tunnel profile 1
>   key 1
>   key-string 1
>   license ipsec-tunnels 1
>   license l2tp-session 1
>   lifetime 1
>   masked-key 1
> IPSec identity commands
>   common-name 1
>   country 1
>   domain-name 1
> IPSec transport profile commands
>   application 1
>   enable ipsec transport 1
>   ipsec transport profile 1
>   lifetime 1
>   local ip address 1
> IPSec tunnel commands
>   domain-suffix 1
>   local ip identity 1
>   local ip network 1
> IPSec tunnel profile commands
>   ipsec tunnel profile 1
> IPv6 commands
>   baseline ipv6 tcp 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 dampening 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 redistribution 1
>   clear bgp ipv6 wait-end-of-rib 1
>   clear ipv6 prefix-list 1
>   clear ipv6 routes 1, 2
>   clear ipv6 tunnel-routes 1
>   ipv6 1
>   ipv6 access-route table-map 1
>   ipv6 address 1
>   ipv6 description 1
>   ipv6 enable 1
>   ipv6 hop-limit 1
>   ipv6 mtu 1
>   ipv6 neighbor 1
>   ipv6 route 1
>   ipv6 sa-validate 1
>   ipv6 static-route table-map 1
>   ipv6 unnumbered 1
>   ipv6 virtual-router 1
>   license ipv6 1
> IPv6 local address pool commands
>   baseline ipv6 local pool 1
>   dns-domain-search 1
>   dns-server 1
>   exclude-prefix 1
>   ipv6 address-pool local 1
>   ipv6 local pool 1
>   ipv6-prefix-pool-name 1
> IPv6 multicast commands
>   ipv6 block-multicast-sources 1
>   ipv6 multicast-routing 1
>   ipv6 multicast-routing disable-rpf-check 1
>   ipv6 multicast-routing permanent-mroute 1
>   ipv6 rpf-route 1
> IPv6 neighbor discovery commands
>   ipv6 nd 1
>   ipv6 nd active-solicitations 1
>   ipv6 nd dad attempts 1
>   ipv6 nd managed-config-flag 1
>   ipv6 nd ns-interval 1
>   ipv6 nd other-config-flag 1
>   ipv6 nd prefix-advertisement 1
>   ipv6 nd proxy 1
>   ipv6 nd ra-interval 1
>   ipv6 nd ra-lifetime 1
>   ipv6 nd reachable-time 1
>   ipv6 nd suppress-ra 1
>   ipv6 nd suppress-ra-source-link-layer 1
> IS-IS commands
>   area-authentication 1
>   area-authentication-key 1
>   area-message-digest-key 1
>   baseline clns 1
>   clear ip isis redistribution 1
>   clear isis adjacency 1
>   clear isis database 1
>   clear isis ipv6 redistribution 1
>   clns configuration-time 1
>   clns holding-time 1
>   clns host 1
>   debug isis 1
>   default-information originate 1
>   disable-dynamic-redistribute 1
>   distance ip 1
>   distribute-domain-wide 1
>   domain-authentication 1
>   domain-authentication-key 1
>   domain-message-digest-key 1
>   full-spf-always 1
>   ignore-lsp-errors 1
>   ip route-type 1
>   ip router isis 1
>   ipv6 router isis 1
>   is-type 1
>   isis authentication-key 1
>   isis bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   isis circuit-type 1
>   isis csnp-interval 1
>   isis hello-interval 1
>   isis hello-multiplier 1
>   isis lsp-interval 1
>   isis mesh-group 1
>   isis message-digest-key 1
>   isis metric 1
>   isis network point-to-point 1
>   isis priority 1
>   isis retransmit-interval 1
>   isis retransmit-throttle-interval 1
>   isis tag 1
>   log-adjacency-changes 1
>   lsp-gen-interval 1
>   lsp-mtu 1
>   lsp-refresh-interval 1
>   max-lsp-lifetime 1
>   maximum-paths 1
>   metric 1
>   metric-style narrow 1
>   metric-style transition 1
>   metric-style wide 1
>   mpls ldp autoconfig 1
>   mpls ldp igp sync holddown 1
>   mpls ldp sync 1
>   mpls spf-use-any-best-path 1
>   mpls traffic-eng 1
>   mpls traffic-eng router-id 1

J

> J-Flow commands
>   clear ip flow stats 1

L

> L2TP commands
>   aaa tunnel assignment-id-format 1
>   aaa tunnel calling-number-format 1
>   aaa tunnel calling-number-format-fallback 1
>   aaa tunnel switch-profile 1
>   aaa tunnel tx-connect-speed-method 1
>   aaa tunnel-group 1
>   address 1
>   avp 1
>   bundled-group-id 1
>   bundled-group-id-overrides-mlppp-ed 1
>   client-name 1
>   default-upper-type mlppp 1
>   disable proxy lcp 1
>   disconnect-cause 1
>   enable ipsec-transport 1
>   enable proxy authenticate 1
>   failover-resync 1
>   identification 1
>   l2tp checksum 1
>   l2tp destination lockout-test 1
>   l2tp destination lockout-timeout 1
>   l2tp destination profile 1
>   l2tp destruct-timeout 1
>   l2tp dial-out connecting-timer-value 1
>   l2tp dial-out dormant-timer-value 1
>   l2tp dial-out max-buffered-triggers 1
>   l2tp dial-out session delete 1
>   l2tp dial-out session reset 1
>   l2tp dial-out target 1
>   l2tp disable calling-number-avp 1
>   l2tp disable challenge 1
>   l2tp disconnect-cause 1
>   l2tp drain 1
>   l2tp drain destination 1
>   l2tp drain tunnel 1
>   l2tp fail-over-within-preference 1
>   l2tp failover-resync 1
>   l2tp ignore-receive-data-sequencing 1
>   l2tp ignore-transmit-address-change 1
>   l2tp reject-transmit-address-change 1
>   l2tp retransmission 1
>   l2tp shutdown 1
>   l2tp shutdown destination 1
>   l2tp shutdown session 1
>   l2tp shutdown tunnel 1
>   l2tp switch-profile 1
>   l2tp tunnel default-receive-window 1
>   l2tp tunnel idle-timeout 1
>   l2tp tunnel short-drain-timeout 1
>   l2tp tunnel test 1
>   l2tp tunnel-switching 1
>   l2tp unlock destination 1
>   l2tp unlock-test destination 1
>   l2tp weighted-load-balancing 1
>   local host 1
>   local ip address 1
>   max-sessions 1
>   medium ipv4 1
> L2VPN commands
>   address-family 1
> LDP commands
>   clear mpls ldp 1
>   hello hold-time 1
>   hello interval 1
>   mpls ldp 1
>   mpls ldp advertise-labels 1
>   mpls ldp deaggregate 1
>   mpls ldp disable 1
>   mpls ldp discovery transport-address 1
>   mpls ldp egress-label 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart reconnect-time 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart recovery-timer 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart timers max-recovery 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart timers neighbor-liveness 1
>   mpls ldp independent-control 1
>   mpls ldp ip-forwarding 1
>   mpls ldp link-hello disable 1
>   mpls ldp neighbor password 1
>   mpls ldp profile 1
>   mpls ldp redistribute 1
>   mpls ldp session holdtime 1
>   mpls ldp session keepalive interval 1
>   mpls ldp session retries 1
>   mpls ldp session retry-time 1
>   mpls ldp strict security 1
>   mpls ldp targeted-hello holdtime 1
>   mpls ldp targeted-hello interval 1
>   mpls ldp targeted-hello receive list 1
>   mpls ldp targeted-hello send list 1
>   mpls topology-driven-lsp 1
> link aggregation commands
>   interface lag 1
>   lacp 1
>   lacp port-priority 1
>   member-interface 1
> link aggregation group interface, IEEE 802.3ad 1, 2
> link-fault management commands
>   ethernet oam lfm 1
>   ethernet oam lfm high-threshold 1
>   ethernet oam lfm link-monitor frame-seconds 1
>   ethernet oam lfm link-monitor frame-seconds-summary 1
>   ethernet oam lfm link-monitor symbol-period 1
>   ethernet oam lfm mode 1
>   ethernet oam lfm pdu-lost-threshold 1
>   ethernet oam lfm pdu-transmit-interval 1
>   ethernet oam lfm remote-failure 1
>   ethernet oam lfm remote-loopback 1
>   ethernet oam lfm remote-loopback supported 1
> local user database commands
>   aaa authentication default 1
>   aaa local database 1
>   aaa local select database 1
>   aaa local username 1
>   ip-address 1
>   ip-address-pool 1
> loopback interface 1

M

> manuals
>   comments on 1
> mirror commands
>   mirror 1
>   mirror analyzer-ip-address 1
>   mirror disable 1
>   mirror trap-enable 1
>   mirror-enable 1
> MLD commands 1, See also MLD proxy commands
>   baseline ipv6 mld 1
>   baseline ipv6 mld-proxy interface 1
>   ip mld oif-map 1
>   ipv6 mld 1
>   ipv6 mld access-group 1
>   ipv6 mld access-source-group 1
>   ipv6 mld explicit-tracking 1
>   ipv6 mld group limit 1
>   ipv6 mld immediate-leave 1
>   ipv6 mld last-member query-interval 1
>   ipv6 mld querier-timeout 1
>   ipv6 mld query-interval 1
>   ipv6 mld query-max-response-time 1
>   ipv6 mld robustness 1
>   ipv6 mld ssm-map enable 1
>   ipv6 mld ssm-map static 1
>   ipv6 mld static-exclude 1
>   ipv6 mld static-group 1
>   ipv6 mld static-include 1
>   ipv6 mld version 1
>   ipv6 mld-proxy version 1
>   ipv6 router mld 1
>   mld disable 1
> MLD proxy commands
>   ipv6 mld-proxy 1
>   ipv6 mld-proxy unsolicited-report-interval 1
> MLFR commands
>   baseline frame-relay interface 1
>   baseline frame-relay multilink interface 1
>   encapsulation mlframe-relay ietf 1
>   frame-relay interface-dlci ietf 1
>   frame-relay intf-type 1
>   frame-relay keepalive 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n391dte 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n392dce 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n392dte 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n393dce 1
>   frame-relay lmi-n393dte 1
>   frame-relay lmi-t391dte 1
>   frame-relay lmi-t392dce 1
>   frame-relay lmi-type 1
>   interface mlframe-relay 1
>   member-interface 1
> MLPPP commands
>   encapsulation mlppp 1
>   interface mlppp 1
>   member-interface 1
> Mobile IP commands
>   baseline ip mobile home-agent 1
>   clear ip mobile binding 1
>   ip mobile home-agent 1
>   ip mobile host 1
>   ip mobile profile 1
>   ip mobile secure foreign-agent 1
>   ip mobile secure host 1
> MPLS commands 1, See also LDP commands, MPLS (IS-IS) commands, MPLS (OSPF) commands, RSVP-TE commands
>   append-after 1
>   bandwidth 1
>   baseline mpls interface 1
>   baseline mpls label 1
>   baseline mpls next-hop 1
>   baseline mpls tunnel 1
>   cleanup-timeout-factor 1
>   clear mpls dynamic-interfaces on-major-interfaces 1
>   clear mpls ldp 1
>   clear rsvp authentication 1
>   hello hold-time 1
>   hello interval 1
>   index 1
>   interface tunnel 1
>   ip explicit-path. See mpls explicit-path
>   ip rsvp authentication key. See mpls rsvp authentication key
>   ip rsvp authentication. See mpls rsvp authentication
>   ip rsvp bandwidth. See mpls bandwidth
>   ip rsvp bfd-liveness-detection. See mpls rsvp bfd-liveness-detection
>   ip rsvp signalling hello. See mpls rsvp signalling hello
>   list 1
>   mark-exp 1
>   member interface 1
>   mpls 1
>   mpls atm vci range 1
>   mpls atm vpi range 1
>   mpls backup-path 1
>   mpls bandwidth 1
>   mpls classifier-list 1
>   mpls copy-upc-to-exp 1
>   mpls create-dynamic-interfaces 1
>   mpls diff-serv phb-id traffic-class 1
>   mpls disable 1
>   mpls explicit-path 1
>   mpls ip propagate-ttl 1
>   mpls l2transport load-balancing-group 1
>   mpls ldp 1
>   mpls ldp advertise-labels 1
>   mpls ldp autoconfig 1
>   mpls ldp deaggregate 1
>   mpls ldp disable 1
>   mpls ldp discovery transport-address 1
>   mpls ldp egress-label 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart reconnect-time 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart recovery-timer 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart timers max-recovery 1
>   mpls ldp graceful-restart timers neighbor-liveness 1
>   mpls ldp igp sync holddown 1
>   mpls ldp independent-control 1
>   mpls ldp ip-forwarding 1
>   mpls ldp link-hello disable 1
>   mpls ldp neighbor password 1
>   mpls ldp profile 1
>   mpls ldp redistribute 1
>   mpls ldp session holdtime 1
>   mpls ldp session keepalive interval 1
>   mpls ldp session retries 1
>   mpls ldp session retry-time 1
>   mpls ldp strict security 1
>   mpls ldp sync 1
>   mpls ldp targeted-hello holdtime 1
>   mpls ldp targeted-hello interval 1
>   mpls ldp targeted-hello receive list 1
>   mpls ldp targeted-hello send list 1
>   mpls lsp no-route retries 1
>   mpls lsp no-route retry-time 1
>   mpls lsp retries 1
>   mpls lsp retry-time 1
>   mpls match exp-bits 1
>   mpls match traffic-class 1
>   mpls policy-list 1
>   mpls policy-statistics 1
>   mpls preserve-vpn-exp 1
>   mpls reoptimize 1
>   mpls reoptimize timers frequency 1
>   mpls rsvp 1
>   mpls rsvp authentication 1
>   mpls rsvp authentication key 1
>   mpls rsvp bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   mpls rsvp disable 1
>   mpls rsvp egress-label 1
>   mpls rsvp message-bundling 1
>   mpls rsvp profile 1
>   mpls rsvp refresh-reduction 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling hello 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart recovery-time 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart restart-time 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling node-hello 1
>   mpls signaling-interface 1
>   mpls statistics label 1
>   mpls statistics next-hop 1
>   mpls statistics policy 1
>   mpls topology-driven-lsp 1
>   mpls topology-driven-lsp ip-interfaces 1
>   mpls traffic-class 1
>   mpls traffic-eng administrative-weight 1
>   mpls traffic-eng attribute-flags 1
>   mpls traffic-eng egress-label. See mpls rsvp egress-label
>   mpls traffic-eng flood thresholds 1
>   mpls traffic-eng link-management timers periodic-flooding 1
>   mpls tunnel-model 1
>   mpls tunnels profile 1
>   mpls-relay 1
>   mpls-relay atm cell-packing mcpt-timer 1
>   mpls-relay atm vpi-range vci-range 1
>   mpls-relay disable 1
> MPLS commands (IS-IS)
>   mpls spf-use-any-best-path 1
>   mpls traffic-eng 1
>   mpls traffic-eng router-id 1
> MPLS commands (OSPF)
>   mpls traffic-eng area 1
>   mpls traffic-eng multicast-intact 1
>   mpls traffic-eng router-id 1
> Multicast command
>   mroute port admission-bandwidth-limit 1
>   mroute port limit 1
> Multilink Frame Relay commands. See MLFR commands
> multilink frame relay interface 1
> multilink PPP interface 1

N

> NAT commands
>   baseline ip nat 1
>   clear ip nat translation 1
>   ip nat 1
>   ip nat inside source list 1
>   ip nat inside source static 1
>   ip nat outside source list 1
>   ip nat outside source static 1
>   ip nat pool 1
>   ip nat translation 1
>   ip nat translation max-entries 1
>   license nat 1
> NFS commands
>   host 1
>   ip nfs 1
>   ip nfs host 1
> no commands vs. default commands 1
> non-PPP equal access commands
>   baseline ip dhcp-local 1
>   baseline ipv6 dhcpv6-local 1
>   default-router 1
>   dns-server 1
>   domain-name 1
>   ip dhcp-local excluded-address 1
>   ip dhcp-local limit 1
>   ip dhcp-local pool 1
>   ip dhcp-local unique-client-ids 1
>   lease 1
> notice icons 1
> NTP commands
>   clock set 1
>   clock summer-time date 1
>   clock summer-time recurring 1
>   clock timezone 1
> null interface 1
> NVS commands
>   check-disk 1
>   flash-disk compare 1
>   flash-disk duplicate 1
>   flash-disk initialize 1
>   flash-disk scan 1
>   mount 1

O

> OCx/STMx commands
>   baseline path interface sonet 1
>   baseline section interface sonet 1
>   clock source 1
>   controller sonet 1
>   loopback 1
> OSPF commands
>   address area 1
>   address authentication message-digest 1
>   address authentication-key 1
>   address authentication-none 1
>   address cost 1
>   address dead-interval 1
>   address hello-interval 1
>   address message-digest-key md5 1
>   address network 1
>   address passive-interface 1
>   address priority 1
>   address retransmit-interval 1
>   address transmit-delay 1
>   area default-cost 1
>   area nssa 1
>   area range 1
>   area stub 1
>   area virtual-link 1
>   area virtual-link authentication-key 1
>   area virtual-link authentication-none 1
>   area virtual-link dead-interval 1
>   area virtual-link hello-interval 1
>   area virtual-link message-digest-key md5 1
>   area virtual-link retransmit-interval 1
>   area virtual-link transmit-delay 1
>   area virtual-linkauthentication message-digest 1
>   area.
>     no area See Command Reference Guide N to Z, OSPF commands
>   authentication message-digest 1
>   authentication-key 1
>   authentication-none 1
>   auto-cost reference-bandwidth 1
>   automatic-virtual-link 1
>   baseline ip ospf 1
>   baseline ipv6 ospf 1
>   clear bfd session 1
>   clear ip ospf redistribution 1
>   clear ipv6 ospf counters 1
>   clear ipv6 ospf process 1
>   clear ipv6 ospf redistribution 1
>   cost 1
>   dead-interval 1
>   debug ip ospf 1
>   debug ipv6 ospf 1
>   default-information originate 1
>   disable-dynamic-redistribute 1
>   disable-incremental-external-spf 1
>   distance 1
>   domain-id 1
>   domain-tag 1
>   dont-install-routes 1
>   graceful-restart 1
>   graceful-restart helper 1
>   graceful-restart helper-abort-topology-change 1
>   graceful-restart notify-duration 1
>   graceful-restart restart-duration 1
>   hello-interval 1
>   ip ospf authentication message-digest 1
>   ip ospf authentication-key 1
>   ip ospf authentication-none 1
>   ip ospf bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ip ospf cost 1
>   ip ospf dead-interval 1
>   ip ospf hello-interval 1
>   ip ospf message-digest-key md5 1
>   ip ospf network 1
>   ip ospf priority 1
>   ip ospf retransmit-interval 1
>   ip ospf shutdown 1
>   ip ospf transmit-delay 1
>   ip route-type 1
>   ipv6 ospf area 1
>   ipv6 ospf bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ipv6 ospf cost 1
>   ipv6 ospf dead-interval 1
>   ipv6 ospf hello-interval 1
>   ipv6 ospf mtu-ignore 1
>   ipv6 ospf network 1
>   ipv6 ospf priority 1
>   ipv6 ospf retransmit-interval 1
>   ipv6 ospf shutdown 1
>   ipv6 ospf transmit-delay 1
>   ipv6 route-type 1
>   ipv6 router ospf 1
>   maximum-paths 1
>   message-digest-key md5 1
>   mpls ldp autoconfig 1
>   mpls ldp igp sync holddown 1
>   mpls ldp sync 1
>   mpls traffic-eng area 1
>   mpls traffic-eng multicast-intact 1
>   mpls traffic-eng router-id 1

P

> PIM commands
>   clear ip mroute 1
>   clear ip pim auto-rp 1
>   clear ip pim interface count 1
>   clear ip pim remote-neighbor count 1
>   clear ipv6 mroute 1
>   clear ipv6 pim interface 1
>   clear ipv6 pim remote-neighbor 1
>   debug ip pim 1
>   debug ipv6 pim 1
>   ip pim 1
>   ip pim bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ip pim bsr-candidate 1
>   ip pim data-mdt 1
>   ip pim dr-priority 1
>   ip pim group-address-pool 1
>   ip pim join-filter 1
>   ip pim join-prune-interval 1
>   ip pim query-interval 1
>   ip pim rp-address 1
>   ip pim rp-candidate 1
>   ip pim send rp-announce 1
>   ip pim send rp-discovery scope 1
>   ip pim sparse-modegraceful-restart-duration 1
>   ip pim spt-threshold 1
>   ip pim ssm 1
>   ipv6 pim bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ipv6 pim bsr-candidate 1
>   ipv6 pim dr-priority 1
>   ipv6 pim join-filter 1
>   ipv6 pim join-prune-interval 1
>   ipv6 pim query-interval 1
>   ipv6 pim rp-address 1
>   ipv6 pim rp-candidate 1
>   ipv6 pim sparse-mode 1
>   ipv6 pim sparse-mode graceful-restart-duration 1
>   ipv6 pim spt-threshold 1
>   ipv6 pim ssm 1
>   ipv6 router pim 1
>   mdt-data-delay 1
>   mdt-data-holddown 1
>   mdt-data-timeout 1
>   mdt-interval 1
> policy management commands
>   aggregation-node 1
>   atm classifier-list 1
>   atm policy 1
>   atm policy-list 1
>   atm-cell-mode 1
>   clear mirror log 1
>   color 1
>   color-aware 1
>   color-mark-profile 1
>   committed-action 1
>   committed-burst 1
>   committed-rate 1
>   conformed-action 1
>   control plane 1
>   exceeded-action 1
>   exception http-redirect 1
>   excess-burst 1
>   exp-mask 1
>   filter 1
>   forward 1
>   forward interface 1
>   forward next-hop 1
>   frame-relay classifier-list 1
>   frame-relay policy 1
>   frame-relay policy-list 1
>   gre-tunnel policy 1
>   gre-tunnel policy-list 1
>   green-mark 1
>   ip classifier-list 1
>   ip filter-options all 1
>   ip match-policy-list 1
>   ip policy 1
>   ip policy-list 1
>   ip policy-parameter hierarchical 1
>   ip policy-parameter reference-rate 1
>   ipv6 classifier-list 1
>   ipv6 policy 1
>   ipv6 policy-list 1
>   ipv6 policy-parameter hierarchical 1
>   ipv6 policy-parameter reference-rate 1
>   ipv6 prefix-list 1
>   l2tp classifier-list 1
>   l2tp policy 1
>   l2tp policy-list 1
>   l2tp policy-parameter hierarchical 1
>   l2tp policy-parameter reference-rate 1
>   log 1
>   mark 1
>   mark-clp 1
>   mark-de 1
>   mask-val 1
>   mpls policy 1
>   mpls policy-parameter hierarchical 1
>   mpls policy-parameter reference-rate 1
> POS commands
>   baseline interface pos 1
>   crc 1
>   encapsulation ppp 1
>   interface pos 1
>   loopback 1
>   mru 1
>   mtu 1
> POS interface 1, 2
> PPP commands
>   baseline ppp interface 1
> PPPoE commands
>   aaa tunnel calling-number-format 1
>   aaa tunnel calling-number-format-fallback 1
>   baseline pppoe interface 1
>   encapsulation pppoe 1
> profile command, ip tcp adjust-mss 1

Q

> QoS commands
>   aaa qos downstream rate 1
>   adjustment-factor 1
>   assured-rate 1
>   buffer-weight 1
>   clear egress-queue 1
>   clear fabric-queue 1
>   committed-drop-threshold 1
>   committed-length 1
>   committed-threshold 1
>   conformed-drop-threshold 1
>   conformed-fraction 1
>   conformed-length 1
>   conformed-threshold 1
>   controlled-interface-type 1
>   convergence-factor 1
>   drop-profile 1
>   exceeded-drop-threshold 1
>   exceeded-fraction 1
>   exceeded-length 1
>   exceeded-threshold 1
>   fabric-strict-priority 1
>   fabric-weight 1
>   forwarding-rate-threshold 1
>   gre-tunnel classifier-list 1
>   gre-tunnel policy-list 1
>   instance-interface-type 1
>   load-rebalance 1
>   mark-exp 1
>   mark-user-priority 1
>   maximum-voql 1
>   minimum-dynamic-rate-percent 1
>   mpls classifier-list 1
>   mpls policy-list 1
>   mpls policy-statistics 1
>   qos-shaping-mode 1
> QoS commands,
>   member-interface-type 1

R

> RADIUS commands
>   aaa intf-desc-format include 1
>   authorization change 1
>   baseline radius 1
>   baseline radius dynamic-request 1
>   baseline radius relay 1
>   key 1
>   max-sessions 1
> redundancy commands
>   clear redundancy history 1
>   disable-autosync 1
>   disable-switch-on-error 1
>   ip initial-sequence-preference 1
>   ipv6 initial-sequence-preference 1
> Response Time Reporter commands
>   frequency 1
>   hops-of-statistics-kept 1
>   max-response-failure 1
> RIP commands
>   address 1
>   address authentication key 1
>   address authentication mode 1
>   address bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   address receive version 1
>   address send version 1
>   authentication key 1
>   authentication mode 1
>   baseline ip rip 1
>   clear ip rip dynamic-interfaces 1
>   clear ip rip redistribution 1
>   debounce-time 1
>   debug ip rip 1
>   default-information originate 1
>   default-metric 1
>   disable 1
>   disable-dynamic-redistribute 1
>   distance 1
>   distribute-list 1
>   exit-remote-neighbor 1
>   interface-event-disable 1
>   ip rip 1
>   ip rip authentication key 1
>   ip rip authentication mode 1
>   ip rip bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   ip rip copy-to-dynamic 1
>   ip rip receive version 1
>   ip rip send version 1
>   ip route-type 1
>   ip split-horizon 1
>   ip summary-address 1
>   match-set summary prefix-tree 1
> routing policy commands
>   match as-path 1
>   match community 1
>   match description 1
>   match distance 1
>   match extcommunity 1
>   match ip address 1
>   match ip next-hop 1
>   match ipv6 address 1
>   match ipv6 next-hop 1
>   match ipv6 route-source 1
>   match level 1
>   match metric 1
>   match metric-type 1
>   match policy-list 1
>   match route-type 1
>   match tag 1
>   match-set summary prefix-tree 1
> RSVP-TE commands
>   bandwidth 1
>   cleanup-timeout-factor 1
>   clear rsvp authentication 1
>   mark-exp 1
>   mpls backup-path 1
>   mpls bandwidth 1
>   mpls classifier-list 1
>   mpls diff-serv phb-id traffic-class 1
>   mpls lsp no-route retries 1
>   mpls lsp no-route retry-time 1
>   mpls lsp retries 1
>   mpls lsp retry-time 1
>   mpls policy-list 1
>   mpls policy-statistics 1
>   mpls reoptimize 1
>   mpls reoptimize timers frequency 1
>   mpls rsvp 1
>   mpls rsvp authentication 1
>   mpls rsvp authentication key 1
>   mpls rsvp bfd-liveness-detection 1
>   mpls rsvp disable 1
>   mpls rsvp egress-label 1
>   mpls rsvp message-bundling 1
>   mpls rsvp profile 1
>   mpls rsvp refresh-reduction 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling hello 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart recovery-time 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling hello graceful-restart restart-time 1
>   mpls rsvp signalling node-hello 1
>   mpls traffic-class 1
>   mpls traffic-eng administrative-weight 1
>   mpls traffic-eng attribute-flags 1
>   mpls traffic-eng flood thresholds 1
>   mpls traffic-eng link-management timers periodic-flooding 1

S

> serial interface 1
> Service Manager commands
>   license service-management 1
> show commands, filtering 1
> SNMP commands
>   baseline snmp 1
>   buffer-weight.
>     no buffer-weight See Command Reference Guide N to Z, SNMP commands
>   bulkstats collector 1
>   bulkstats collector collector-mode 1
>   bulkstats collector description 1
>   bulkstats collector interval 1
>   bulkstats collector max-size 1
>   bulkstats collector primary-receiver 1
>   bulkstats collector secondary-receiver 1
>   bulkstats collector single-interval 1
>   bulkstats file-format endOfLine-Lf 1
>   bulkstats interface-type 1
>   bulkstats interfaces description-format common 1
>   bulkstats interfaces rfc 1213 1
>   bulkstats receiver remote-name 1
>   bulkstats schema 1
>   bulkstats schema subtree 1
>   bulkstats schema subtree policy 1
>   bulkstats schema subtree qos 1
>   bulkstats traps 1
>   bulkstats virtual-router-group 1
>   bulkstats.
>     no bulkstats See Command Reference Guide N to Z, SNMP commands
> SNMP server event manager commands
>   delta-sampling 1
> SONET/SDH interface 1, 2
> SSH commands
>   crypto key dss 1
>   disconnect ssh 1
>   ip ssh authentication-retries 1
>   ip ssh crypto 1
>   ip ssh disable-user-authentication 1
>   ip ssh mac 1
>   ip ssh sleep 1
>   ip ssh timeout 1
>   ip ssh user-authentication-protocol 1
> subscriber interface commands
>   dhcp-external delete-binding 1
>   ip auto-configure ip-subscriber 1
>   ip auto-detect ip-subscriber 1
>   ip demux-type da-prefix 1
>   ip destination-prefix 1
>   ip dhcp-external auto-configure 1
>   ip dhcp-external server-address 1
>   ip dhcp-external server-sync 1
>   ip inactivity-timer 1
>   ip re-authenticate-auto-detect ip-subscriber 1
>   ip source-prefix 1
> subscriber management commands
>   ip service-profile 1
> subscriber policy commands
>   arp 1
>   bridge subscriber-policy 1
>   broadcast 1
>   ip 1
>   mpls 1
>   multicast 1
> support, technical See technical support
> suspicious control flow detection commands
>   baseline suspicious-control-flow-detectioncounts 1
>   clear suspicious-control-flow-detection 1
> system commands
>   aaa authentication enable default 1
>   aaa authentication login 1
>   aaa authorization 1
>   aaa authorization config-commands 1
>   aaa new-model 1
>   access-class in 1
>   access-list 1
>   bandwidth oversubscription 1
>   banner 1
>   clear line 1
>   copy 1
>   copy running-configuration startup-configuration 1
>   copy startup-configuration 1
>   crypto key dss 1
>   data-character-bits 1
>   delete 1
>   description 1
>   dir 1
>   disconnect ssh 1
>   dsr-detect 1
>   enable password 1
>   enable secret 1
>   erase secrets 1
>   exception dump 1
>   exception gateway 1
>   exception monitor 1
>   exception monitor interval 1
>   exception protocol ftp 1
>   exception source 1
>   exclude-subsystem 1
>   exec-banner 1
>   exec-timeout 1
>   halt 1
>   help 1
>   host 1
>   hostname 1
>   hotfix activate 1
>   ip domain-lookup 1
>   ip domain-name 1
>   ip name-server 1
>   ip nfs 1
>   ip nfs host 1
>   ip ssh authentication-retries 1
>   ip ssh crypto 1
>   ip ssh disable-user-authentication 1
>   ip ssh mac 1
>   ip ssh sleep 1
>   ip ssh timeout 1
>   ip ssh user-authentication-protocol 1
>   ipv6 access-list 1
>   line 1
>   login 1
>   login authentication 1
>   macro 1
>   memory 1
>   more 1
>   motd-banner 1

T

> T1 commands
>   interface serial 1
> T3 commands
>   atm framing 1
>   bert 1
>   cablelength 1
>   channelized 1
>   controller t3 1
>   description 1
>   dsu bandwidth 1
>   dsu mode 1
>   equipment loopback 1
>   idle-character 1
>   load-interval 1
>   loopback 1
>   mru 1
>   mtu 1
> TACACS+ commands
>   aaa authentication enable default 1
>   baseline tacacs 1
> TCP commands
>   tcp ack-rst-and-syn 1
> technical support
>   contacting JTAC 1
> text and syntax conventions 1
> time commands, system
>   clock set 1
>   clock summer-time date 1
>   clock summer-time recurring 1
>   clock timezone 1
> timing command, clock source 1
> troubleshooting commands
>   baseline log 1
>   bgp log-neighbor-changes 1
>   debug ip bgp 1
>   debug ip mbgp 1
>   debug ip ospf 1
>   debug ip pim 1
>   debug ip rip 1
>   debug ipv6 ospf 1
>   debug ipv6 pim 1
>   debug isis 1
>   log 1
>   log destination 1
>   log destination syslog source 1
>   log engineering 1
>   log fields 1
>   log filters.
>     no log filters See Command Reference Guide N to Z, troubleshooting commands
>   log here 1
>   log severity 1
>   log unlimit 1
>   log verbosity 1
> tunnel interface 1
> tunnel service command, max-interfaces 1

U

> unified ISSU commands
>   issu initialize 1
>   issu start 1
>   issu stop 1
>   license issu 1
> user interface commands
>   configure 1
>   confirmations explicit 1
>   disable 1
>   do 1
>   enable 1
>   end 1
>   exit 1

V

> virtual router command
>   ipv6-virtual-router 1
> VLAN commands
>   auto-configure vlan 1
>   encapsulation vlan 1
>   mark-user-priority 1
>   mask-val 1
>   monitor vlan interface 1
> VoIP commands
>   circuit-id 1
>   circuit-id interface 1
> VPLS commands
>   address-family 1
>   arp 1
>   baseline bridge 1
>   baseline bridge interface 1
>   baseline bridge interface vpls 1
>   bridge 1
>   bridge acquire 1
>   bridge address 1
>   bridge aging-time 1
>   bridge learn 1
>   bridge snmp-trap link-status 1
>   bridge subscriber-policy 1
>   bridge vpls rd 1
>   bridge vpls route-target 1
>   bridge vpls site-name site-id 1
>   bridge vpls site-range 1
>   bridge vpls transport-virtual-router 1
>   bridge-group 1
>   broadcast 1
>   clear bridge 1
>   clear bridge address 1
>   clear bridge interface 1
>   clear bridge interface vpls 1
>   clear ip bgp 1
>   clear ip bgp dampening 1
>   clear ip bgp wait-end-of-rib 1
>   ip 1
>   mpls 1
>   mpls ldp vpls neighbor 1
>   mpls ldp vpls vpls-id 1
>   multicast 1
> VPN commands
>   ipv6-router-name 1
> VPWS commands
>   clear ip bgp 1
>   clear ip bgp dampening 1
>   clear ip bgp wait-end-of-rib 1
>   l2vpn control-word 1
>   l2vpn encapsulation-type 1
>   l2vpn local-site-id remote-site-id 1
>   l2vpn rd 1
>   l2vpn route-target 1
>   l2vpn sequencing 1
>   l2vpn site-name site-id 1
>   l2vpn site-range 1
> VRRP commands
>   baseline ip vrrp 1
>   ip vrrp 1
>   ip vrrp accept-data 1
>   ip vrrp advertise-interval 1
>   ip vrrp authentication-key 1
>   ip vrrp authentication-type 1
>   ip vrrp enable 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition group 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-list 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition vlan-list 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition vlan-range 1
>   ip vrrp preempt 1
>   ip vrrp priority 1
>   ip vrrp timers-learn 1
>   ip vrrp track 1
>   ip vrrp virtual-address 1
> VRRP ICR commands
>   ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-list explicit 1
>   ip vrrp icr-partition svlan-range 1